Mr. DULLES.
What
does this
purport
to be of?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
That
is a picture
of the book
depository
the day of the assassination
of President
Kennedy.
And
there
are people
in the picture.
The
CHAIRbrAN.
Well,
is there
anything
you want
us to see in the picture?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Well,
I would
rather
you
see it yourself.
I see what
I see.
The
CHAIR~LIAN.
What
do you
see?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Well,
all right.
I see Marina
and
the child-the
girl
and
the baby,
it could
be Marina.
The
CHAIRMAN.
Wil
you show
us, please?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
And,
again,
I am saying-1
cannot
be sure
this
is the picture.
Rut
this
right
here.
This
girl
with
this
baby
could
possibly
be Marina
and June.
Mr. RANKIN.
And
that
is the girlMrs.
OSWALD.
This
girl
holding
the baby.
Mr. RANKIN.
Right
next
to the door?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes,
sir,
right
next
to the door.
In back
of her is the
hat
of
a man.
I have
started
this.
I will
continue.
(The
document
referred
to was
marked
Commission
Exhibit
No.
203,
for
identification.)
Mr. RANKIN.
Mr. Chairman,
may
I offer
this?
The
CHAIBMAN.
Yes.
Mr. RANKIN.
I offer
in evidence
Exhibit
203.
And
that
is the photograph
that
you were
just
referring
to, Mrs.
Oswald?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes, sir, that
is the photograph
the day of the assassination.
Mr. RANKIN.
And you pointed
out the girl
on the left
columnMrs.
OSWAD.
Of the entrance
to the book
depository,
holding
a child.
(The
document
heretofore
marked
for identification
as Commission
Exhibit
No.
203 was
received
in evidence.)
Mr. DULLES.
Do we know
the time
this
was taken?
Mr. RANKIN.
Can you tell about
the time
this
was taken?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes.
This,
I understand,
was when
President
Kennedy
was shot.
He is supposed
to be holding
his throat
here.
And
this
is the car.
This
is right
after
he passed
the book
depository,
when
he is supposed
to have
been
shot.
The CHaIRbfAN.
Very
well.
We will
adjourn
‘until
tomOrrOW
at 10 o’clock.
(Whereupon,
at 4 :55 p.m., the President’s
Commission
recessed.)
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The CHAIRMAN.
The Commission
will
be in order.
We will
proceed
to the hearing.
The
CHAIRMAN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
did
you
have
anything
you
wanted
to say
to us this
morning
before
we start
the questioning?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes, I meant
to yesterday
morning.
I have
two or three
things
that
are worrying
me.
Mr.
Rankin,
on Monday,
when
I testified
that
I had
not
been
questioned
officially,
you
told
me that
I had.
And
if I remember
correctly,
sir,
you
said
that
there
was 28 pages
of testimony,
or was it 8 pages?
Mr. RANKIN.
Twenty-eight,
I think.
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Mrs. OSWAUX Well, Mr. Doyle, as my attorney-I
am very concerned about
that, because I want to know--if
it is my testimony-because
the little whilethe testimony that I gave to the FBI when I entered the courthouse was
approximately
about 10 minutes.
They immediately left to investigate.
They
did not talk to me again, sir.
And then the only other testimony that I gave on tape was the starting of
Lee’s defection at the Six Flags Inn, which I would say ran approximately
10
or 15 minutes.
And that is the only time I have testified.
Now, if you have all this other testimony from me, I don’t think it is fair,
because I should know what I am supposed to have said. I need to know what
I am supposed to have said.
The CHAIRMAN. Mrs. Oswald, whatever we have that we are told you have
said, you and your attorney are entitled to see, and I will see that you can.
We won’t delay the proceeding this morning.
But you may see it before you
leave the building.
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes-it is very important to know that.
Thank you, Justice Warren.
The CHAPMAN. All right.
Mr. RANKIN. Mr. Chairman, on that point, will it be satisfactory
if we
furnish a clean photostatic copy to Mr. Doyle?
The CHAIRMAN. Yes, that will be satisfactory.
You may do that, yes.
Mrs. OSWALD. I certainly need to know what I am supposed to have said.
There is an FBI agent by the name of Mr. John Fain. I will ask you, Mr.
Rankin, if you have his address, or do you know about Mr. John Fain?
Mr. RANKIN. I know of Mr. John Fain as one of the agents that had some
interviews with your son.
Mrs. OSWALD. Now, Mr. John Fain is the agent that I called upon myself
after Lee’s defection.
I read where the Secret Service were investigating
the
family background, and I mistook it for the FBI. So I called the FBI and he
came to my home. And he is the agent who recommended me to talk to Jim
Wright and Sam Rayburn as a friend, and to write the letters.
Now, the one point I am going to bring out is this. When Lee returned from
Russia and was at Robert’s home, Mr. Fain-in
the meantime he had come over
to Robert and talked to him several times, and to me, supposedly as a friendhe said he was not on the case. I do not know this. But he came to Robert’s
home and said to Lee-my
daughter-in-law
is a witness there-“Lee,
I am
not on the case, but I would like you voluntarily
to come to the office at your
convenience and tell me your story, because I am interested in your case. Your
mother was the one who contacted me. And I have been to see Robert. And I am
quite interested in a young boy going to Russia. And you must have a story.”
So Lee voluntarily went with Mr. Fain to the FBI office.
Then when Lee returned, his remark was “Well, he didn’t believe me. He
wanted me to take a lie detector test, which I refused.”
Now, Mr. John Fain may have the story we are looking for, you see-because
Lee went and gave the story.
And I want to make sure you know where he is now.
I have information
from Senator hlike Monroney that in March-I
am ahead
of my story.
The FBI agents now in Fort Worth have told me they do not know Mr. John
Fain. I said I happen to know that is his name.
“Well, Mrs. Oswald, I worked in this office 9 years, and there has never been
such a person as Mr. John Fain.”
So I have investigated.
And Senator Mike Monroney gave this information.
He did work in the Fort Worth office from March 1949 to October 1962, and
then he retired in January 15, 1963. He is not a man to retire as far as age,
as far as I am concerned.
I don’t think Mr. John Fain is that old.
The CHAIR&UN. We will check that out.
Mrs. OSWALD. I have his last address in Houston, if you don’t have it.
All right.
Fine.
Now, one thing about Lee being an agent I read.
The neighbors that were interviewed
in Fort Worth, Tex., by the FBIthis is from newspaper accounts-said
that Lee always walked a few feet in
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front
of his wife
when
they
went
walking,
and they
wondered
about
that,
because
it was very
strange
that
he should
walk
ahead.
I am speculating
maybe,
but maybe
there
is a reason
that Lee would
walk
ahead to protect
his
wife.
That is my reasoning-as
an agent.
The letter
that is missing-and
Mr. Doyle
can verify
this-the
first letter
to Lee is missing,
that Lee wrote
to me, rather,
from
Russia.
And this letter
stated-and
it seeme,d to me, Mr. Rankin,
I have seen it in one of the magazinesas I have stated
I have sold several
of Lee’s letters.
And maybe
in the rush
the letter got lost or stolen, I don’t know.
But his first letter,
he told me not to send him any money.
“I repeat,
do not send any money
as it is not necessary
for you to pay me
back.
You could
send reading
matter.
I am lonesome
to read.
Also, send a
can of Rise Shaving
Cream,
a Gillette
Razor,”
and there was a book he wanted
to read, I believe
it was 1984.
Mr. RAXSIPF.
What
date was this you sent that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
This is a letter
lXe sent to me that is missing--the
first letter
that
Lee sent to me.
And
why
I sent the money-because
I had used his
income tax return,
which was $33, because Lee was lost-and
I was destitute,
and
I knew
Lee would
never
prosecute
his mother
for using
his money,
because
Lee would
help me.
Mr. RANKIN.
You mean that was a refund.
Mrs. OSWALD.
A refund.
And I got the refund
and used it, sir.
And I also
used Lee’s
first
check
that
came from
the Marines.
And I had no way
of
knowing
where
Lee was.
And I used it.
And so I offered
to pay Lee back.
And this letter
has been printed.
I have seen it.
But I do not have it.
So
that is very important.
Mr. DOYLE. As you had mentioned,
you and I went through
the papers
that
you had brought
with
you from
your
home in Texas
to Washington,
and we
did not find such a letter
among
those papers.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
That
is right.
I have
those
letters
laminated,
and I didn’t
give a list, and if it was taken
I don’t know
what
became
of the letter.
Mr. RANKIN.
Mr. Liebeler
said he had seen references
to the letter.
Mrs. OSWA~.
References.
And I am sure it was probably
one of the letters
I had sold, as I told you.
Yes, sir, you are correct
there.
Now, there is another
thing that we ha?e skipped.
While
in Dallas
2 weeks
ago I had a press conference,
and I called
JaggarsChiles-Storall
Inc., 522 Browder,
in Dallas.
Now, this is a printing
shop, where
Lee worked.
Now, this is another
thing.
Mr.
RANKIN.
That
was the photoengraving
place
that
you talked
about,
wasn’t
it, in your testimony?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Photoengraving
place.
I talked
to Mr. Stovall.
Now, Lee was
employed
there,
he informs
me, from
October
12th to April
6th, and I asked
him about
the young
couple
coming
to the house, if he was the father
of the
girl,
or if he knew
of a couple
who had a Russian--the
girl
had a Russian
father,
the grandfather,
as I testified.
Mr. RANKIN.
What did he say about
that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir, he said, no. And he didn’t
know
about that.
He saidthis is the part-that
Lee had worked
at a place prior
to his place.
That
is
not so, and I can prove
it.
I was on an OB case for Mrs. Rosenthal.
We will
Octob’er ,12th, or thereabouts,
is when
I was rehave to get a 1962 calendar.
leased from
this OB case.
And this was the Sunday
that I asked
to get off
an hour or two, and went to Lee’s house, and saw this couple.
Mr. RANKIN.
October
12th was a Friday.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Was a Friday.
All right.
Now, so, let’s see where
I am.
This
woman
would
not give me the information,
of her last check
to me.
I tried
and tried,
and told her now important
it was.
It was a Friday.
So
then it would
have to be, then, Mr. Rankin,
the week before-the
Sunday
of
the week before
then.
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Mr. RANKIN. That would he October 7, 1962.
Mrs. OSWALD. I am still going to try to investigate this thoroughly, because
it is very important.
He claimed that Lee worked another place first.
Now, do you know if Lee
The CHAIRMAN. Let’s don’t-we
will go into those things.
Mrs. OSWALD. But if you don’t know, Chief Justice Warren, how will you go
into it?
The CHAIRMAN. Please don’t turn this into examining the Commission.
We
will go into those things very thoroughly.
Just go ahead with your story.
Mrs. OSWALD. Well. this is a lie, and I want to know about this lie.
The CHAmhfAN. All right, you have told US.
Mrs. OSWALD. I have not finished. sir.
Tbe CHAIRJIAN. Well, you may go ahead and tell what you want. But don’t
questionthe Commission. That is the only thing I am asking YOU.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Well, I don’t know about questioning.
Mr. DOYLE. I think if you compose yourself, if you would, and just go ahead
and give the Commission all the information
you bare.
Mrs. OSWALD. Well, that is what I think I am doing. If I am doing it a
wrong way, you will have to understand.
I am a layman.
I am the mother
of this accused boy. I understand that is what the Commission is for, to get
all information
possible to come to a conclusion.
And if I have found out that my date of employment is the date that Lee was
employed in Dallas, and this man said he worked some place before, I think
that is very important information.
The CHAIRMAN. We will check on that.
Go right ahead with your own story.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Maybe I should apologize for taking up so much of the Commission’s time, sir.
Mr. DOYLE. Go right ahead with the business, and when you give the Commission the facts, then the Commission will take on from there in their own
judgment.
Mr. RANKIN. Mr. Doyle, while she is taking a moment, I will hand you a
photostatic ropy of this tape recording of an interview with Mrs. Marguerite?
Oswald-it
purports to be that-recorded
on November 25, 1963, an interview
by J. M Howard.
Mr. DOYLE, Thank you.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Now. one thing we have not covered was Lee’s discharge.
The &AIRMAN. May I interrupt just a minute?’
Is that the document we were talking about just a little while ago, a copy
of which was to be given to Mrs. Oswald?
Mr. RANKIN. That is right, that is the one requested.
The CHAIRMAN. And the one you were speaking ofMr. RANRIN. As a 2%page document.
The CHAIRMAN. Yes-all
right.
Now, you may continue, Mrs. Oswald.
Mrs. OSWALD. Thank you very much.
This is Lee’s questionable, dishonorable
discharge, where I come in.
The first envelope was addressed to l&e Harvey Oswald. airmail.
And I,=
was in Russia, as we know. We have the proof. And you have all of the copies
of this, I am sure.
The CHAIRMAN.
Yes.
Mrs. OSWALD. And this you do not have. You have a copy now, but you do
not have the story, Mr. Rankin.
It states that the discharge by reason of unfitness, recommendation
for discharge. reason of unfitness.
Well. I wrote to the U.S. Marine Corps-now,
where is the copy of my letter?
I talked to a commandant at the Marine Corps and read this to him. And be
adrised me bow to write to the Marine Corps, the official of the JIarine Corps.
And that is a copy of the letter.
1 asked-well,
he will get me the letter, I am sure.
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So then I will read the answer
to my letter.
Is that
satisfactory?
Mr. RANKIN.
Yes.
Mr. Liebeler
is goin g to get the copy that he has.
Now, can you tell the Commission
when you first learned
about
this matter?
Mrs. OSWALD.
It would
be on the envelope,
sir.
The envelope
is mailed,
Glenview, April 29, Illinois.
But, as you see, it had gone to a lot of addresses,
because
I had moved
around
quite a bit.
So we would
have to say I got it some time
later
than the original.
Mr. RANKIN.
Now, does this inl-olre
the question
of the undesirable
discharge?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir; it does.
Mr. RANKIN.
And did you ever write
to Secretary
Connally
about that, later
Governor
Connally?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir, I never did write
to him.
Mr. RANKIN.
All right.
Will you tell us what happened?
Mrs. OSWALD.
I wrote
a letter,
and was told how to write
the letter.
And this is the answer
to the letter.
I won’t
read
it all, because
you have a copy.
But I have a few points
to
make here.
Mr. RA?IKIN.
Do you recall
who told you that-the
name of the man?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
It was the Marine
Base in Fort
Worth,
Tex.,
one of the
captains
there.
Mr. RANKIN.
Thank
you.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Told me who to write
to.
Mr. RANKIN.
You don’t remember
the name?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir; I do not.
Mr. RAXKIN.
All right.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
The letter
to Commandant,
Marine
Air Reserve,
56 JTMGR,
by his request
for Soviet
citizenship.
26 April
1962, “to your son was prompted
An investigation
concerning
this matter
has been conducted
by military
authorlties and the case will be placed before
a board of officers
which
will recommend
that your son be retained
in or separated
from
the U.S. Marine
Corps Reserve.
Your son, of course, has the right
to appear
in person
or to present
any facts or
evidence
which
would
assist the board
in reaching
its decision.
The letter
of
26 April
1960 informed
him of his rights.
In view of the fact that he has not
been informed-that
he has not informed
this
headquarters
of his current
address,
and that
he has left the United
States
without
permission,
it is considered
that a letter
sent to the last address
on file at this headquarters
is sufficient
notification.
A letter
will be sent by certified
mail
informing
your
son
of a convening
date of the board.
Should
you be aware
of any facts or information which
would
assist the’board
in evaluating
your son’s case, it is suggested
that $011 forward
them to this headquarters.
It is regretted
that action
of this
nature
must be taken in your son’s case.
M. G. Letscher,
First Lieutenant,
United
States Marine
Corps,
Administrative
Office, Aviation
Class 3, Reserve
Section.”
Now, my letter
is important.
Now,
this was addressed
to me.
This is what
I want
the Commission
to
know.
This was addressed
to I&e, the original.
Then I wrote
in behalf
of
my son, and this was addressed
to me.
Then I received
a letter
addressed
to Mr. Lee Harvey
Oswald.
By now. I am corresponding
with these people, and I ask for-1
need my letter.
And I ask for the reason
for the dishonorable
discharge,
and said that I would
art in behalf
of my son, because
I have pertinent
information
to that fact.
Mr. RANKIN.
Mrs. Oswald,
I will ask the reporter
to mark
this as the next
number.
The
document
referred
to was marked
Commission
Exhibit
No. 204, for
identification.)
Mr. RAXKIK.
This is correspondence
with regard
to the dishonorable
discharge.
Mrs. Oswald,
will you look at a photostatic
copy of that correspondence?
Mrs. OS~AL.~.
Yes, that is the letter
I just read.
That
is the back of the
envelope.
And this letter.
Mr. RAIVKIS.
That is a very poor copy.
Mrs. %WALD.
Is this the letter
we taped?
Mr. LIEBELER.
I don’t believe
so, no.
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llrr. 0swar.n. I know we taped oue, because we could not copy it.
Mr. R.\XKIS. Can sou read it?
Jllx. 0sn.i1.0. YfYs. ” I desire to inform”-Mr. R.IXKIS.
That is your letter of A\pril 10. 19FO?
JIrs. 0sn~r.n. Yes.
>Ir. RASKIS.
And
who
did you send it to?
Mr. LIEI~ELEK.
J1a.v I sap this. Mr. Rankin : We tlicl tape that, and I do have a
transcription
of it here.
Mrs. Osw~.o. “I ask for a stay of :tc.tion. and 1 will be \\‘illing to art in his
behalf.”
JIr. R.4xKIS.
Mrs. Oswnltl. I will hand you what I am asking the reporter to
mark as Exhibit 20.5.
I ask you if Eshibit 20.7 is a correct transcription
of your letter.
Mrs. 0swar.D.
Yes.
(The dorunlent
referred to was marked Commission Exhibit So. 205. for
identification.)
Nrs. OSWALD.
“I am nritinx
you on behalf of my son. He is out of the
country at present. and since I have no cnntac.t with him I wish to rerluest a
Also. I desire to be informed of the
sta.v of action cnncaerning his discharge.
After hearing
rhnrges against him. Please state reasons for such discharge.
front gnu. I will be willing to act in his behalf.”
So then comes a registered return receipt. addrrssecl only to Mr. Lee Harvey
Oswald.
Mr. RASKIS.
Sow. will you esamine the rest of Exhibit 204 and state whether
that is the rest of the correspondence in regard to the matter that sou know
about?
Mrs. 0swar.n. This is addressed to me-this
envelope is addressed to me, that
is right, sir.
Mr. Rasars. And those photostatic copies in Exhibit 204 are all copies of
your pnljers that gnu furnished to us. so we could make them, is that right?
Mrs. 0swar.n. Yes, sir, that is correct.
Mr. R~SKIX. I offer in evidence Exhibits 204 and 205.
The C'rr~r~~as.
They may be admitted, with those numbers.
(The documents heretofore marked for identification
as Commission Exhibits
SOS. 204 and 205 were received in evidence.)
Mrs. Osnar.~.
I believe, Chief Justice Warren. I am giving information
that
this Commission did nnt hare before. I do not think they had this return
addressee. which is important. because after corresponding
with me, as Mrs.
Marguerite
Oswald, they sent the dishonorable
discharge in Lee’s name, addressee only. when they knew he was out of the country.
I would like to know why.
That is another reason why I think that Lee was probably an agent.
Mr. RANKIN. What do you mean by that, Mrs. Oswald?
Could you explain
that a little more?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. I do not think they wanted me to have the dishonorable
discharge.
Again, they wanted me to be upset and tell people about it, but not have the
proof of the dishonorable
discharge.
Mr. RANKIN. Don’t you think it is possible that they felt he was the one
involved, and, therefore, they had to get the word directly to him for legal
reasons?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir, because, legally-I
am glad you brought up the point,
Mr. Rankin.
Your copies state that anyone can act in your behalf.
And I wrote, as I read
the copy, that I would be willing to act in my son’s behalf, and I was making
arrangements
to get money and go there and act in his behalf because I had
pertinent information.
And they ignored my letter and sent this-yes,
sir.
Mr. RASKIN. They may have felt you had not been given authority
to act.
Mrs. OSWAI.D. Well, what they may feel and what they should do-1 am saying
I am an American citizen, and I have some rights.
And when I want to act in
behalf of my son, we don’t know whether he is living or dead, then I should
act in behalf, I should not get a return.
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My rights
have been invaded
I am glad you are hringing
these points
up.
and my son’s.
I make that statement
for the record.
Now, we shall go to Lee’s childhood.
The CHAIR>~~X.
Yes.
Mrs. Osw.zr,n.
Sow. Chief Justice
Warren.
I have pictures
of my son that Mr.
.Jenner
would
like this Commission
to have, because
it shows Lee at age 15 and
16. and myself.
which
was supposed
to be a life of psychiatric
treatment.
And
I am more than happy-1
volunteered
to hell) my country
in every
way possihleBut you must untlerstand
to let the Commission
hare everything
that I hare.
that these are very
valuable
pictures,
sir.
I am having
people wanting
rights
to a honk, and these pictures
are verF,
very valuable
to me.
And I would
not
Financially
they are valuable,
and to my story,
want any of these pictures
lost.
sir.
And thry are the only pictures
in existence.
I have sold a few pictures
in order to live.
But the way I have done it-the
photographer
had this picture
in particularhave come to my home and copied the pictures
and gave it to me back in my
hand.
I cannot
afford
to have any of these pictllres
lost, sir.
It is my story
that some day I hope to write.
So I was told that if I continue
with
the life history
of Lee as a child and
show the pictures,
then they would
have to be admitted
for the record.
Am I correct,
sir?
The CHAIRMAN.
That is our way of proceeding,
yes.
Mrs. OSWALD.
So now when I show the pictures,
will you personally
give me
assurance
that these pictures
will in no way he used?
The CHAIRXAN.
R’o, I cannot
do that.
The Commission
cannot
do it.
If
you have something
that you consider
your
personal
property,
that you do not
want to give to the Commission,
you may withhold
it.
Mrs. OSWALD.
I did not say, sir, I did not want
to give it to the Commission.
The CHAIRMAN.
Just
a minute.
I do not believe
they hear directly
on the
matter
we are investigating.
They
might
be helpful.
They might
not be helpful.
But you may have the choice of determining
whether
you want to introduce
them or not.
But if you do introduce
them,
the Commission
cannot
put any limitation
upon the use that it might make of them.
Now,
I don’t mean by that that we are going to necessarily
distribute
them
But the Commission
cannot
limit
itself
in the recepor anything
of that kind.
tion of its evidence.
It must have the power to do with it whatever
is necessary
to develop
the facts.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Well,
I give you that power.
And I voluntarily
would
like
But I just wanted
assurfor you to have everything
I have, including
pictures.
ance that these pictures
would
not be exploited
in any way.
For some reason
or other-I
am not putting
it into words-but
these are my personal
pictures.
And I want
the Commission
to have them.
And it is pertinent
to the story,
I
understand,
Mr. Doyle,
is that correct-because
it shows Lee smiling,
and his
life and my life in New Orleans,
which,
I understand
that the Commission
is
very
interested
in.
Am I not correct,
Mr. Doyle?
Mr. I)OYLE.
Mrs. Oswald,
as the situation
has developed
here, the introduction
of the pictures
into evidence,
of course,
must necessarily
involve
their physical
copying,
and the retention
of the copies in the file.
The Commission
itself
has
stated
that it can give you no assurance
whatsoever
concerning
the use of these
papers.
I would,
myself,
be of the view
that the pictures
introduced
into the record
here would
be certainly
used for the purposes
of the investigation
and the purposes of the Commission
as established
by the Executive
order.
But they can give you no blanket-or
have not chosen to give you any blanket
assurance
of the use of the pictures,
and have given you completely
the choice
that if you have any concern
about it whatsoever,
that you retain
the pictures
yourself.
The choice they have given you is if you wish to hav+to
present
the pictures
to the Commission
in the course
of your testimony,
they will be glad to receive
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them, they will-there
will be copies made of them, the originals, of course, will
remain in your custody. Their purposes will be--their
use will be the uses of
the Commission.
But the Commission gives you no assurance whatsoever of
the use, and gives you the complete choice of either submitting them or not
under those circumstances.
Mrs. 0swAr.n. TVell. being a layman, I understand,
I think, what you are
telling me, in a xvay. But. on the other hand, being a layman. I feel actually
I have no choice.
You have to understand I am not an attorney.
Mr. DOYLE. But you do have a choice, because you are not here under
Your materials
have not lien sulmmaed.
The Commission has
subpena.
advised you openly here that you may submit them or not as you see fit to do.
So there is no fnrre. no legal force at all. This is absolutely up to you.
The only thing that has been expressed to you is that they ran give you
no assurance or guarantee
as to what use the Commission will make of
them. that they will make what use they believe in their judgment is required
by the Executive order and the purposes of their investigation.
And that is why J wanted the Commission
Mrs. 0swnr.o. I understnnd.
to have all pictures that I have.
I don’t think it is presumptuous
of me.
Now, may I request something?
Xaybe it is.
Could I sign for my rights for these pictures. and then let you have the
pictures?
I am afraid that they may get lost.
The CHAIRMAN.
1 think. 3Irs. Oswald. if you have any doubt as to whether
a misuse nil1 be made of your papers. or if they are as valuable, moneywise,
to you as yen think they are. then I would snggest to you that you retain
them yourself.
We. of course. ~onltl 1~ interested to see them, and they
might be helpfui-I
don’t know, because I don’t know what you have there,
or what contest the pictures n-ill be in.
But as your lawyer has told you. you are not under subpena here, YOU
appeared voluntarily
berause you reclu~stfd to testify before us. Those
documents are not under subpmn.
They belong to you. They are in your
possession. I have not seen them. You are at liberty to use them in your
testimony or not, as you please.
Rut if you do. the Commission cannot lmt ;tny limitations
on the use that
it will make of them.
Mrs. 0swnr.n. Even though yen hare stated. Chief .Justice Warren. just
now, that you do not know if they are valuable to the Commission-and
yet I
have information
from Mr. Jenner that thry are valuable to the Commission,
because they pertain to Lee’s life at age 13 to age 16.
The CHAIRBIAN. Yes, I say they might be. I don’t know.
I have never
seen them.
But the choice is with you. Mrs. Oswald.
You may do just as you please.
If you wish to testify concerning them. and put them in the hands of the
Commission, you may do so.
But the Commission cannot limit itself in the use of its testimony.
Mrs. OSWALD. I want the Commission to have this.
Moneywise. it is more important
for the Commission to know this boy’s
life and my life-but
also I need to protect myself financially, because I am
a widow, and do not have the money. And this will mean-these
are valuable
pictures.
I am not questioning the integrity of this Commission or the loyalty.
What
I am questioning
is that possibly they may get lost or someone may somehow or other get ahold of these pictures and exploit them, and get money for
them, which has happened to some other pictures already, sir, and thenThe CHAIRMAN. Kot those that you have given to the Commission?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir-but
n-ith another-The CHAIRBIAN. Well. I think, Mrs. Oswald. it would serve no purpose for
us to debate the matter.
I have tried to tell you very frankly, and your
lawyer has told you very frankly and correctly, that you have a free choice
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to do

just

as

you

please.

And

we

will

abide

by

that

choice

that

you

may

111ake.

Mrs.
0sn~r.n.
May
I Wnfer
with
my lawyer
for
about
10 minutes?
The
('HAIR~IAN.
Yes.
We will
take
a recess,
and you may
talk
to him.
(Brief
recess.)
The CHAIRMAX.
Come
to ordrr.
please.
Mrs.
0sw~r.n.
Last
night,
Mr.
Rankin,
I read
Lee working
at one place
after
Tujaque.
I do not know
the name.
sir.
I think
he worked
there
just
a few days.
He had the keys
to the office.
And,
as I returned
home from
work
one day,
another
young
man was at the al)artmrnt.
the door
of the
apartment.
and said that
Lee was discharged,
and that
Lee had the keys to
the office, and just
then Lee walked
up and gave
this young
man the keys.
And I believe
he just worked
Now,
I do not know
the name of the place.
there,
sir, a few days.
I read that afterwards.
If you will
refresh
111~‘. I will give you any information
I have.
But it is
hard for me to think
of everything.
I believe
we have cleared
up the business
today
that we have missed.
I have
decided-and
maybe
I am wrong,
because
to me money
is only
good as to its use.
However.
there
have been so many
things
since the assassination
that has not been in my favor.
I believe
that I am going to keep my
personal
pictures.
The CHAIRJIAS.
You may
do so.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
If at any time
in the future
that
you would
like
to have
these
pictures.
I will
be more
than
happy
to have
copies
made
and give
them to the Commission.
There
is another
matter,
Mr.
Rankin,
that
is very
important,
that
you
asked meGovernor
Connally’s
letter.
Mr. RANKIN.
Yes.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I had read this at the press conference.
A letter
from
Lee
Harvey
Oswald
to John Connally,
Secretary
of the Navy.
This is just written
from the newspaper
article.
“I have been in the Soviet
Union
with
the full sanction
of the U.S. Embassy
in Moscow.”
He asked the Navy
Department
to take the necessary
steps to re“I shall employ
all means to right
the
pair the damage
to me and my family.
gross mistakes
or injustices
to a bona fide U.S. citizen,
an ex-serviceman.”
Now, I do not consider
this a threat,
because I, myself,
if I had a dishonorable
discharge,
and I was a good marine
for 3 years, and I felt like it hurt my mother
and my children,
and my wife, I would
make
such a statement,
because
I am a
I have been testifying
for 3 days.
And
very definite
person,
as you know by now.
my son is of the same nature.
He loved the Marines,
and as far as he was concerned,
he served
his country
3 years.
And it was a stigma
to me and tis
children,
and he wanted
to right the wrong.
So I do not consider
this a threat.
There
was an article
in the paper-trying
to get this
He went
to Austin.
rectified,
and the young
lady gave a very nice report
of Lee, said he was very
polite.
This is not a threat.
This is just how Lee was tried
immediately
in a few hours
time, newspaper
talk, and so on and so forth.
I would
state this emphatically
more maybe
than Lee did, if I had a dishonorable discharge,
sir.
Mr.
RANRIN.
Did you ever
hear
your
son say anything
against
Governor
Connally?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir.
But here is what
I have written
down.
The day at Robert’s
house,
when
I
came in from the country,
I, myself,
gave Lee the copy-we
had many copiesyou showed
me the copy-1
gave him the copy and told him-1
had written
him
and told him about
the dishonorable
discharge,
but I did not send any papers,
because I didn’t
want the Russians
to know.
But when
I came, I had a scrapbook,
and I gave him a copy, Mr. Rankin,
of
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the reason
for dishonorable
discharge.
He says “Don’t
worry
about
it, mother.
I can fix that.
It is no problem.”
So then the boy tried
to fix it.
And this is not a threat.
My son is of this
disposition,
and he felt like he was a good marine.
That I know.
I would
do
And I will read it now to Governor
Connally:
“I shall employ
all
the same.
means
to right
the gross mistake
done to my family
and my now dead son.”
I expect
to write
to anybody
officially
to rectify
this mistake.
I have
shown
this publicly
at press conferences,
and so I will
employ
all
I intended
means
to rectify
this mistake-the
mother
of Lee Harvey
Oswald.
That is my life’s work.
to do that.
I have the name of the man I talked
to.
Chief Justice
Warren-I
will start from Lee as baby, before
I get to this.
Lee was born October
18, 1939, in New Orleans,
La.
His mother,
Marguerite
Claverie
Oswald,
his father’s
name was Robert
Edward
Lee, he was named
after
General
Lee.
The
family’s
name
is Harvey-his
grandmother’s
name
was
And so he was named
Lee Harvey
Oswald.
Harvey.
Lee was born
2 months
after
the death
of his father,
who died
from
a
heart
attack,
coronary
thrombosis.
Lee was a very happy
baby.
I stayed
home with
the children
as long as I could, because
I believe
that a
mother
should
be home with her children.
I don’t want
to get into my story,
though.
He had a bicycle,
Lee had a normal
life as far as I, his mother,
is concerned.
he had everything
that other
children
had.
Lee has wisdom
without
education.
From a very small child-I
have said this
before,
sir. and I have publicly
stated
this in 193!&Iee
seemed
to know
the
answers
to things
without
schooling.
That type child,
in a way,
is bored with
schooling,
because
he is a little
advanced.
He
Lee used to climb on top of the roof with binoculars,
looking
at the stars.
was reading
astrology.
Lee knew
about
any and every
animal
there
was.
He
studied
animals.
All of their
feeding
habits,
sleeping
habits.
He could
converse-and
that is why he was at the Bronx
Zoo when he was picked
up for
truancy-he
loved animals.
Lee played
Monopoly.
Lee played
chess.
Lee had a stamp
collection,
and
even wrote
to other young
men and eschanged
stamps,
sir.
And Lee read history
books, books too deep for a child his age.
At age 9 he
was always
instructed
not to contact
me at work
unless
it was an emergency,
because
my work
came first-he
called
me at work
and said, “Mother,
Queen
Elizabeth’s
hahy has been born.”
He broke
the rule to let me know
that Queen Elizabeth’s
baby had been born.
Nine years
old.
That was important
to him.
He liked
things
of that sort.
He loved television
programs.
But most
He loved comics,
read comic books.
of all he loved
the news on radio
and television.
If he was in the midst
of a
story,
a film-he
would
turn
it off for news.
That
was important.
And I have stated in 1959, which
is in print,
that Lee loved maps.
Lee would
study
maps, sir.
And he could
tell you the distance
from here and there.
And
when he was home on leave, I was amazed.
Something
was said about an airplane
trip.
Immediately
he knew
how many
miles in the air that that plane
took.
Lee read very,
very
important
things.
And any and everything
he could do.
Yet he played
Monopoly,
played
baseball.
He belonged
to the “Y.”
He used to go swimming.
He would
come by
work
with
his head
wet,
and I would
say,
“Hurry
home,
honey,
you
are
going to catch cold.”
And I considered
that, sir, a very normal
life.
I am probably
forgetting
some things.
So then Robert
joined
the Marines
in 1956am
I correct-that
Robert
joined
the Marines?
No, Robert
joined
the Marines
in 1952.
We are
now
in Fort
Worth,
Tex.. until 1952.
So then I decided,
since
I was working,
I did not want
Lee to be alone.
Up until
this time, sir, he had a brother.
So I sold my home at 7490 Ewing
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Street, and went to New York City, not as a venture, but because my older
son, John Edward Pit, lived in New York, and had lived in New York for
years. He was in the Coast Guard, as a military
man. He has now been
in the service 14 years, and at that time it would have been approximately
8 or 9 years-I
may be off because that is approximately.
So he w-as
stationed
in New York. So I had no problem of selling my home and
going there, thinking that John Edward would leave New York.
But the main thing was to be where I had family.
And I moved to New
York for that reason.
Mr. RANKIN. About what date was that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
This was exactly August 1952, because I wanted to get there
in time for Lee’s schooling.
And if I am not mistaken, Robert joined the
Marines in July of 1952. And that was my reason for going.
I immediately
enrolled Lee in a Lutheran
school, because Lee was not
conilrmed-he
was baptized in the Lutheran
faith, but because of moving
around-I
had married Mr. Ekdahl in this period and so on, Lee was not
confirmed.
I enrolled him in the Lutheran
school which took him approximately
an
hour or longer by subway to get there. It was quite a distance.
That is
when we first arrived in New York.
I believe that Lee was in that school a very short time, 2 or 3 weeks, because
at this time I was living in my daughter-in-law’s
home and son. And we
were not welcome, sir. We were welcome for a few days. But then we were
to get a place of our own-because
her mother lived with her, and her
mother had left to go visit a sister. So Lee and I could come to visit.
But we were not going to live with John and his wife.
So we just stayed there a short time.
Mr. RANKIN. Was there any time that you recall that there was a threat
of Lee Oswald against sirs. Pit with a knife or anything like that?
Do you remember that?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, I do. I am glad you said that.
My daughter-in-law
was very upset. The very first time we went thereI stated before, and I am glad I said that-that
we were not welcome.
And immediately it was asked what did we plan to do, as soon as we put our
foot in the house. And I had made it plain to John Edward
that I was
going to have a place of my own, that we were just coming there to get
located.
My daughter-in-law
resented the fact that her mother-this
went on
before I got there-that
her mother had to leave the house and go visit a
sister so I could come, John Edward’s mother. I had never met my daughter-inlaw. She didn’t like me, and she didn’t like Lee.
So she-what
is the word to say-not
picked on the child, but she showed
her displeasure.
And she is a very-not,
I would say so much an emotional person-but
this girl is a New Yorker who was brought up in this particular
neighborhood, which I believe is a poor section of New York.
The mother had lived in this home all her life. And this girl cursed like
a trooper.
She is-you
cannot express it, Mr. Rankin-but
not of a
character of a high caliber.
At this particular
time she had never been out of this neighborhood,
or out
of New York. And Lee loved the little baby. And he played with the
baby and wanted to hold the baby and everything, which she objected.
We were not wanted, sir, from the very beginning.
So there was, I think
now-it
was not a kitchen knife-it
was a little pocket knife, a child’s knife,
that Lee ‘had. So she hit Lee. So Lee had the knife-now,
I remember
this distinctly, because I remember how awful I thought Marjory was about
this. Lee had the knife in his hand. He was whittling,
because John
Edward
whittled
ships and taught Lee to whittle
ships. He puts them
in the glass, you know. And he was whittling
when this incident
occurred.
And that is what it occurred about, because there was scraps of
the wood on the floor.
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So when she attacked the child, he had the knife in hand. So she made the
statement to my son that we had to leave, that Lee tried to use a knife on her.
Now, I say that is not true, gentlemen.
You can be provoked into
something.
And because of the fact that he was whittling,
and had
the knife in his hand, they struggled.
He did not use the knife-he
had an opportunity
to use the knife.
But it wasn’t a kitchen knife or a big knife. It was a little knife.
So I will explain it that way, sir.
So immediately then I started to look for a place.
I did find a place, I think, off the Concourse. I do not remember the street.
Mr. RAXKIN. Was that in the Bronx?
Mrs. OSWALD. Off the Concourse, in the Bronx.
And it was a basement
apartment.
I had shipped some of my furniture.
It was in a storehouse at this time.
So I got it out and put it in this basement.
Lee had his own single bed. It was a one--one great big, big room. But we
had the kitchen-regular
Sew York type style--the kitchen and the bedroom and
everything together, but large enough-a
big one-room apartment.
And there
was a single bed that Lee slept on, and I slept on the studio couch.
Then Lee went to school.
Mr. RANKIN. Was that Public School 117?
Mrs. OSV~ALD. I have that information
here.
Went to school in the neighborhood,
Public School 117. which is a junior
high school in the Bronx. It states here he attended 15 of 47 days. This is the
place we were living that Lee was picked up by the truant officer in the Bronx
zoo.
I was informed of this at work, and I had to appear before a board, which
I did.
Lee went back to school.
Then he was pirked up again in the Rronx Zoo And I had to appear before
a board committee again.
Then the third time that Lee was picked up, we were-1
never did get a
subpena, but we were told that he had to appear at Children’s Court. But I
never-how
I got the notice to appear at Children’s Court-I
am at a loss, sir.
But I did not contact at this time a lawyer or anything.
I did not know. I
did not think it was anything serious, because the Texas laws are not like the
New York laws. In New York, if you are out of school one day you go to
Children’s Court. In Texas the children stay out of school for months at a
time.
Lee had never done this. So I appeared with my son in court. There was
a judge asked me if I want to be represented by court counsel. And I believe
I said, yes, I believe I was represented by the court counsel at this partialar
time. And within a few minutes time-because
there were hundreds of people
sitting, waiting with their truant children, and it was just like this-you
didn’t
take the time we are taking here, a half hour, to discuss the case. It was done
immediately.
My child was taken from me ln the courtroom.
Mr. RANKIN. Had he been out of school quite a bit?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir. At this time, he had not been out of school quite a bit.
So then I was given a slip of paper-no,
I am sorry. I was told where to go,
where Lee was, which was another 0502.
They took Lee from me in the courtroom, two men, officers, presumably.
Then I went into another office and here was Lee. Lee was wearing his
brother’s Marine ring, just an ornament ring. They gave me Lee’s ring and
the things he had in his pocket, and told me that Lee was going to be at this
home, which I think the name was the Warwick Home for Boys. And gave
me a slip of paper and told me when I could visit Lee.
And that was all I knew at this particular
time.
The child was immediately taken, and I was told to visit the child.
Sow, I believe it was-this
home was in Brooklyn.
I may have the name
wrong. It was an old, old home in Brooklyn.
So I went to visit my son.
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And I hope some day to rectify this, because I think conditions of this kind
in our United States of America are deplorable.
And I want that to go down in
the record.
Mr. RAXKIN. Did they tell you why he was taken to this home, your son?
Mrs. OSWALD.
For truancy, yes, sir.
So I had to stand single file approximately
a block and a half, sir, with
Puerto Ricans and Negroes and everything, and people of my class, single file,
until we got to the main part of this building, which had a wire, a very heavy
wire, partition wire, a man sitting back of the desk, but a man in the front of
the gate that let me in. I had packages of gum and some candy for my son.
And I sat down there. And the gum wrappers were taken off the gum, and the
candy mrappers were taken off.
And my pocketbook was emptied.
Yes, sir, and I asked why. It was because the children in this home were such criminals, dope 5ends, and had been
in criminal offenses, that anybody entering this home had to be searched in
case the parents were bringing cigarettes or narcotics or anything.
So that is why I was searched.
So I was escorted into a large room, where there were parents talking with
their children.
And Lee came out. He started to cry. He said, “Mother, I want to get out
of here. There are children in here who have killed people, and smoke. I
want to get out.”
So then I realized-I
had not realized until I went there what kind of place
we had my child in.
We don’t have these kinds of places in Texas or New Orleans, sir.
Then I realized what a serious thing this was. And this is when I decided I
needed an attorney.
But Lee, I think, was approximately
in that home-1
am not sure-5 or 6
weeks, which accounts for his truancy that the papers say that Lee was a truant,
that he was out of school so long.
It is because he was in this home, sir. That accounts for a lot of the truancy.
Mr. RANKIN. Did you talk to him about his truancy, say anything to him
about it, or ask him about it, how he happened to stay out of school?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yea, sir, I asked Lee.
Well, this comes in another part.
Mr. RANKIN. All right.
Mrs. OSWALD.
So I left my son that day, and I think I visited him a couple of
times after that. I am not quite sure.
I do not know the name of the
But in the meantime, I engaged an attorney.
attorney, and I wish I did.
When I told the attorney about Lee-and
I have stated this at a press conference-he
raised the roof, so as to say. He was indignant.
I cannot quote
his exact words. But what he said was that New York State picked up these
boys and put them on a farm, and they pay these boys to work on this farm
for the State of New York.
Now, I may not be saying this exactly. You may have the picture of the home.
But these boys work on the farm and are paid for it, I understand.
That
is all I can remember, sir, about this unpleasant thing, because I did not think
it would ever come in my life, and after the time it happened I tried to put it
out of my mind.
But now I am refreshed a little on that.
So Lee was in this home 5 or 6 weeks, I believe. You probably have the
record.
So then we were asked to appear to court. I went into court with this attorney. And there, again, real fast we were in the courtroom and Lee was brought
in, and Lee sat down by me. And I remember this distinctly, because Lee had
ear trouble quite often. And I saw his ear running, and I said, “Lee, you are
having an earache.”
And the judge heard me saying something to Lee.
He said, “What did you tell your boy, Mrs. Oswald?”
I said, “Judge, I asked him if he had an earache.”
I didn’t know they were going to give me the child then.
So the judge talked to Lee and asked Lee if he was going to be good, and

go back to school. Lee answered, “Yes, sir.” And he said to me, “Mrs. Oswald,
I understand that you and your daughter-in-law
do not get along.” I said “That
is correct.”
And he suggested that Lee would be much better off back in the open
wide spaces that he was used to instead of in New York, where we had no
family then, because the daughter-in-law
and son were not friendly with US.
And this judge suggested that. And the judge gave me my son, right then and
there, gentlemen.
I left the courtroom with my boy. He was given to me in my custody.
Now, that is all I know of the case. The particular
case.
From there, we went into an office where there was a probation officer, JIr.
John Carro. Mr. Carro talked with Lee and asked Lee if he was going to go
back to school.
“Yes, sir.”
He reprimanded
him a little bit-maybe
not that, but gave him a little talk.
And he said, “Lee, you are to report to me once a week for probation.”
I am going to stress this.
I have been in this Commission 3 days. And you know I am very definite.
I did not mince my words.
I said,
So I was very definite with Mr. Carro.
“Mr. Carro, my son is not reporting to you once a week. This is not a criminal
offense. He was picked up for truancy, he has assured the judge, promised the
judge that he would be back to school. He has promised you he would be back
to school. Let’s give this boy a chance, and let’s see if he will go to school.”
“And then, Mr. Carro, if he doesn’t go to school, then you can have him report
to you.”
Mr. Carro didn’t take that graciously, which is true. When you don’t agree
with anyone over you, then you are in the minority, and you just as well make
up your mind right then and there, that is it.
So from that time on Mr. Carro pestered me and Lee, Mr. Carro would call
me at work, sir, and say that he had gone by the school, and that they were
having trouble with Lee. And I went to the school and talked to the principal
and she said, “Mrs. Oswald, what happened while the probation officer was
here-Lee
moved the chair back, and it made a little noise.”
And that is what Mr. Carrp reported.
In plain words, gentlemen, Mr. Carro was indignant at my attitude, because
he was an official.
Mr. RANKIN. What school was that?
Mrs. OSWALD. This was the first school, sir.
Then I moved. I am a little confused. Just a minute.
I took Lee out of the first school because the children knew that he had been
in the home, and I thought he didn’t stand a chance.
So I moved to help my child again.
And I personally went with Lee to the principal and told the principalnot in front of Lee-had
a talk with her-that
Lee had been in this home,
and that if she could help him in any way, and knew of any friends, children
his age that lived in the neighborhood
where we lired, I would appreciate it.
And she did help. There was a young lady in this building that we lived, in
the Bronx-now
we are living near the Bronx Zoo.
Mr. RANKIN. Is this the new school?
Mrs. OSWALD. This is the new school. And we are living near the Bronx Zoo,
which is 100 and something street.
Mr. RANKIN. And this is Public School 44?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, sir-Public
School 44. So I talked to the principal and
told her about the trouble and asked if she could not help us.
Mr. ~NKIN.
NOW, the place that he was committed to was-do
you recall
that was Berkshire Farms?
Mrs. OEWALD. NO, because he was not committed to a farm, as far as I knew,
He was never cornsir. All I knew was that he was in this home in Brooklyn.
mitted to a farm, as far as I know, sir. He was in this home all this time.
And this is where I am assuming, because I knew nothing about this-the
psychiatric treatment took place, and naturally that is why they would have
him in this home to observe him.
And, by the way, I was called one day to go to the home and a young lady
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talked
with
me.
And
I sensed
that
she was questioning
me for a reason,
because
I had been on my own all these years,
and I am a business
woman.
So
I remembered
one distinct
incident.
She said. “Mrs.
Oswald,
how strong
do
you believe
in education?”
And I said, “I heliere
strongly
in education,
but not to an extent
that a mother
should
go out and work
and deprive
her children
of a mother’s
home and love
in order
to make
the extra
money
to give her children
a college
education,”
because I happen
to know
that :I college
education
sometimes
is not as important
as wisdom.
There
are college
graduates
that do not know
how to apply
their
ability.
And so to m-1
could never be home with my children.
I had to work
and leave
my childrell-which
was a very
sore spot, let’s say.
I would
have
given
the world
if I could hare
been home and raised
my children.
And here
are women,
because
of material
things,
and because
they want
to give their
children
a college
education,
tleprire
their
children
of this motherly
love, that
I myself
was deprived
of becauseof
an unfortunate
affair.
So to get education
to that estent,
no, sir, I do not approve
of it.
I think
it
is more important
for children
to cwme home and hare
someOne
in that home
when they come home from
school,
and do without
a college
education.
I am
strongly
for that, because of my experience.
Mr. RANKIN.
Was Lee Oswald
a good student?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I hare
his records
from
all the schools
in New Orleans,
sir.
But we are not through
with Sew York-that
will show he passed satisfactory
grades.
Mr. RANKIN.
How about New York?
Was he a good student
there?
Mrs. OSWALD.
I think he was an average
student.
Yes.
Now, I personally
brought
Lee to the school and talked
to some of the teachers.
And they
told
me that
Lee was a bright
boy, but that
he was bored
with
school-there
was just something
there.
Lee was in a sense bored
with
school
in this sense-that
Lee was an overly
bright
boy, studious
boy, and he should
have
been placed
in a school
that
we hare
now,
I understand,
for special
children
of this sort.
Mr. R.AXKIN.
But his grades were not too good during
this period?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
They were passing
grades,
I would
say.
Now, that is what
I
know about the New York situation.
Now, it has come out, gentlemen,
that he had had psychiatric
treatment
there.
I did not know
of any psychiatric
treatment
there.
But now I am assuming
There is a report
on it.
naturally
he did hare it then.
I became a nurse because
of
I wish to say this.
I am just a practical
nurse.
my experiences,
and I wanted
to devote
my life to humanity,
which I have stated
before.
But I do know this.
I work
in hospitals,
rest homes, private
homes, and
all of our hospitals,
and all of our rest homes,
and all of our institutions
are
understaffed.
Now,
I think
you will
agree
there.
We are all understaffed.
Every
one I
hsave ever been in.
So I will say if Lee had psychiatric
treatment
in this home,
there are hundreds
and hundreds
of children,
he could not have had a complete
psychiatric
examination.
We do not know.
I do not know if he had a complete.
But I will say that according
to other institutions,
that this institution
was also
understaffed.
I am going
to make
one remark
to Mr. Jack
Ruby.
He has to have five
psychiatrists.
Now, here is one little
psychiatric
examination
on a l&year-old
boy.
So, then we will go to Lee’s schooling
in New Orleans.
Mr. RANKIS.
Before
you leave New York,
did you ever tell anybody
that you
took
Lee Oswald
to New York
so he could
have
mental
tests at the Jacobi
Hospital?
hlrs. OSWALD.
Ko, sir, never.
My child
was a normal
child-and
while
in
Kew York.
I explained
to you he had a dog with puppies.
The school teachers
He had a bicycle.
There
was nothing
abnormal
about
talked
well about him.
Lee Oswald.
It has been stated
also I was offered
psychiatric
treatment
which
is incorrect.
This Mr. Carro
I understand
is a very
big man.
He may be supplying
the files with all of this.
But, sir, it is untrue.
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Mr. RAIVKIX. Then you went to Sew Orleans after that?
Mrs. OSWALD. No. Then they assigned a big brother to Lee. This is important to the story.
So this man came Out to the apartment on several occasions and saw the
type person I was and my son was. And he did not see anything wrong with
the child. Evidently not. Because he suggested that it might be a good ideaI had told him the wax Jlr. Carro was doing. JIr. Carlo was pestering me,
sir, at work, with just littlr insignificant reports that I would call the school and
the principal would assure me everything was all right.
So he thought that it would be better if I would take the child away. And
I didn’t know I could do that. I didn’t know exactly the charge.
So, I said, “Is it all right?
They won’t arrest us and bring us hack?”
He said, “So, there is no extraditing”-that
was his words.
So, I wrote ,\Ir. Carro a letter explaining that I was taking--lee
and I were
going to New Orleans, and Lee had cousins his age in Sew Orleans, and I thought
the child would be better- off amongst his own family.
And the judge had
recommended that if we could possibly leave Sew York that it would be better
for Lee. And I wrote Mr. Carro the letter, sir. I did not flee New York. I had
And the Big Brother is the one that recomthe decency to write him a letter.
mended this.
Now, that is what I know of the ?;ew York.
Mr. RANKIN.
Do you remember the name of the Big Brother?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir; I do not know the name of the Big Brother.
But from
the newspaper accounts, they know the name. The Big Brother stated how
clean the apartment was, and bow nice we were.
Mr. RANKIN. And then you went to New Orleans, did you?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir. Then we went to Xew Orleans.
And we stayed at
my sister’s house, 757 French Street, and immediately Lee enrolled in-let’s
get
back to this. This is in Fort Worth, Tex. Lee attended the Ridglea West School
and graduated-was
promoted to junior high in 1952. In 1952 is when we went
to New York. Now, we are in New Orleans.
Lee was immediately enrolled in Beauregard School in New Orleans, La., upon
arriving in New Orleans. And here is his certificate of promotion to high school.
And they have stated that his attendance was very good. He just missed 9 days,
I think, out of the whole term, which is considered very good.
3Ir. RANKIN.
How was he as a student in Sew Orleans?
Mrs. OSWALD. C grades. He was promoted, or he wouldn’t have C grades. So
that is two certificates there.
He went tctno,
I would not have the
Then J have another certificate.
certain, and then from the promotion he was promoted to the Warren Easton
High School. And that is the school that Lee wrote the note-am
I correct?
Mr. RANKIPF. Yes. It is already in evidence. He wrote and said you were
going to San Diego, and it was not your note at all. He signed your name.
Mrs. OSWALD. That is right. And then, as you know, Robert was discharged
from the Marines, and Robert did not want to live in New Orleans.
So there
again-so
we could be a family-and
this young boy, who was the youngest,
could be with a brother.
I moved back to Fort Worth, sir, because Robert was
in Fort Worth so we could be a family again. However, I moved in July, and
Lee joined the Marines in Ortober.
So we were just there a few months.
Lee attended Arlington High School there. And when we came back to Fort
Worth, Tex., the school did not know what to do with Lee. Lee, I think, was
approximately
2 weeks entering the school. He was too far advanced from the
New Orleans and Sew York schools, and not advanced enough-let’s
see if I can
explain this right-according
to his age. He was too old to be in the junior,
or vice versa. But I do know, and I have witnesses to this, that Lee could not
immediately enter school. They had to have a conference, a board conference,
because of Lee’s curriculum
from school. They didn’t know which school to
place him in.
Mr. RANKIN. How did he get along with you? Did you get along well
together?
Jfrs. OSWALD. Yes. Lee was a very quiet and studious boy. None of my
children gave me any trouble, thank God. We have no police record, sir, or
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anything
like that.
And the children
were always
more
or less home.
And
particularly
Lee.
Lee would
go to the movies,
and things
like that.
He was a
normal
boy.
But when
he was home, he was most happy.
And I am of this
disposition.
He could
keep himself
occupied-reading
and when
he watched
a football
And so
game on television,
he would
have the score pad, and things
of that sort.
he was quite happy
in his own way.
Now, here is something
very important.
While
in New Orleans,
in order
to go to Arlington
Heights
school,
which
is
one of the ritziest
schools
in New Orleans,
all the wealthy
people go there,
and
we happened
to live in the vicinity-Lee
wanted
a two-wheel
bicycle,
sir, and
I bought
him one.
So when
school opened,
Lee went to school
on a two-wheel
bicycle.
Can you picture
this.
A 16%-year-old
boy going to school on a bicycle,
when all the other
children
had their
own cars ? Just picture
this.
My children
never did want anything,
and particularly
Lee.
Mr. RANKIN.
How did he get along with his brothers?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Well,
now, at this
time he didn’t
know
too much
about
his
brothers.
John Edward
had been in the service
since age 17, so it has been a
number
of years,
other
than leaves.
And Robert
had just
finished
his 3-year
hitch.
So you see the brothers
have had nothing
to do with
Lee since age 13
Because
when
Robert
came back,
then
Lee
actually-otherwise
than
visits.
joined
the Marines.
Now,
this is the U.S. Marine
Corps
acceptance.
And it says “I am very
pleased
to notify
you that your son, Lee Harvey
Oswald,
has successfully
passed
the mental,
moral,
and physical
examinations,”
and so forth.
My son was a
marine.
And I understand
a very important
marine.
He was in electronics.
I have read-one
of the marines
that was with him
said when he defected
to Russia
they had to change
the system.
He must have
had a real responsible
position,
if Lee defected
to Russia,
and all the systems
I don’t know
if this is correct.
But this man made the
had to be changed.
statement,
sir.
Mr. RANRIN.
Did he have any courts-martial
that you knew
about
while
he
was in the Marines?
Mrs. OSWALD.
I did not know
until
what came out in the paper.
And I have
discussed
that with several
high officials,
marines,
and so on and so forth.
A lot
of men, they tell me, carry
a gun.
And if you did curse an officer,
that is done
sometimes,
too-that
is not anything
criminal.
I mean we all get provoked
at
some particular
time.
I am not taking
up for the boy.
I don’t
know
what
happened.
But I know
I myself
would
be guilty
of that, if someone
pushed
me,
that I may curse him.
And I am sure it is done quite often.
And I understand
that Lee slashed
his wrist.
I find that from the paper.
Mr.
RANKIN.
Did you know
anything
about
that?
How
that happened?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir-otherwise
than what
I know
in the paper.
I do not
know,
sir.
Mr. RANKIN.
What
about
a man that was killed,
that was one of his buddies
in the Marines?
Did you ever know
anything
about that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No.
This is the first time I have heard
about that.
I haven’t
even read that in the paper.
I did not know
about
that.
If I can help you in
any way-his
picture
in the Marines-there
are names
of the men on the back.
I do not know
what
they mean.
But the names of the men are on the back of
picture,
sir.
The CHAIRMAN.
When was it that he slashed
his wrist-in
the Marine
Corps?
Mrs. OSW~~D.
I understand
when he was in Moscow-is
that correct?
I do
not know
otherwise
from
what
I read in the paper.
These things,
how could
I know.
Representative
FORD. May
I see that picture?
Mr. RANKIN.
In the Soviet
Union?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes.
And that
is why,
too, it has been stated
that
he was
possibly
an agent,
to show,
when the Russians
would
not give him citizenship,
he slashed
his wrist,
to show that he did not want
to return
back to the United
States,
and forced
the Russians
to keep him there.
That has been stated.
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Mr.
RANKIN.
Did you ever know that he shot himself while he was in the
Marines?
Mrs. OSWAILL I read that in the paper.
Mr. RASKIX. He never told you that?
Mrs. OSWALD. So, sir. And I read in the paper that it could have been an
accident.
1\Ir. RANKIS. Did you know anythin g about how good a shot he was? Did he
ever tell you that?
Mrs. OGWALD. Lee came home with a trophy, but it is a Xarine trophy-may
I have that please, I need a number.
It is not on this. \Ve have another picture.
But it was given not to him, but to the platoon.
But it had Lee Harvey Oswald.
And he was very, very proud of it. Lee was very proud of his Jlarine hitch,
because every time he came on leave, that is all he talked about. That I know.
And I am the only one that knows this.
Mr. RANKIN. Was that trophy with regard to marksmanship?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. Now, Marina would have that. I gave that to Lee and
Marina when they returned from Russia, and the Marine book that Lee was so
proud of, and the baby book that I had all these years. And I think it was in
regard to marksmanship.
Now, I have Lee’s-they
are copying all of this, Mr. Doyle-Lee’s
shooting
record.
I have that, sir. I have anything you want. It was left in his sea
bag. And all of this was left in Lee’s sea bag.
This is a picture of Lee with his marines, and it is a special, I think he was
doing special work there. I am not familiar-I
wasn’t told that. But it is
Lee went to many, many a school, gentlemen.
different than the other picture.
He went to the Marine Air Force Base in Biloxi, Mississippi, to schooling.
He
went to Jacksonville and some others. I remarked, “Your brothers were not
sent from here to there like you were.”
1,ee was in Japan, Lee was in Corregidor, Lee was in the Philippines, and Lee was in Formosa.
That has not been
publicly stated.
Mr. RANKIN.
Do you know what schooling he had at these various places?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir. I would think that it was special schooling.
Mr. RANRIN.
He never told you?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir. But the other brothers didn’t hare that type schooling.
And I even remarked about it.
Mr. RANKIN.
Did you ever hear your son say anything for or against President
Kennedy?
Mrs. OSWALD. While Marina and Lee were in my home that month, and I had
a televisionMr. RANKIN.
About what time was that?
Mrs. OSWALD. This was July, 1962-when
they stayed the month with me.
Tes, they were delighted with President Kennedy, both.
Mr. RAXKIN. What did they say about him?
Mrs. OSWALD. Nothing political-just
“Like President Kennedy.”
He was
telling Marina about President Kennedy.
“I like President Kennedy”-“1
like,
too.”
My son has never said anything to me politically about anyone. My son loved
the Marines, and loved his work and has never, never said anything againstthe only time I questioned my son was ask him why he decided to come home,
and he said, “Not even Marina knows that.”
That was the one question I wanted to know, because of the many things
that they sent me from Russia, as I have previously stated. That was the
only thing. So that satisfied me.
Mr. RANKIN. Did you know anything about his guns-what
guns he had?
Mrs. OSWALD. Oh, this is very important, and I am glad you brought this up.
This is-the part in New Orleans that I forgot about.
While Lee was working for Tujague B: Co. he started to have a bank account,
and it was in a Homestead.
I do not know the name, but it was on Canal
Street, 900 or 100 block of Canal Street, because it was even with Exchange
Place. And he started to save his money. The purpose of saving his money
was to go on a tour with a young group. He was working for a steamship
place as a mess engineer so he was going around to all of these seagoing trips.
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And I saw the brochure.
It was sponsored by very prominent people. There
was nothing wrong with it. If he wanted to go, that was all right-could
go on
this. So he started to save his money to go. However, this was in Januaryyou want the date?
Mr. RANKIN. Yes.
Mrs. OSWALD. Are we in 1955 in Sew Orleans?
Yes. Xo, 1956 this would be.
January, 1956-Lee
took his moneg out of the Homestead, which was approximately $150, or something like that. And Lee Harvey Oswald bought an electric
football machine--cost
approximately
$10. He bought a bow aud arrow setmaybe about $6 or $7. And he bought a gun. Sow, I don’t know about guns.
I was going to say BE gun, but I will not say it was a BB gun--but
Robert
Oswald will know-or
a rifle. But it was not an expensive gun. He was just
16yA years old. And I am of the opinion if he bought a real gun, I would have
But anyhow it was a gun to go
had to sign or something.
I may be wrong.
squirrel hunting or rabbit hunting.
I will identify it like that. And then
we can go into it further.
rery
And he paid $35 on a coat for me. And the very first job that--the
first pay that Lee got from this job from Tujague sir, he came home with a bird
cage on a stand that had a planter.
It had the ivy in the planter, it had the
parakeet, and it had a complete set of food for the parakeet.
His very first
pay. And then he paid his room and board. I kept this bird cage-the stand
was collapsible-all
these years, in the back of my car, and put it up, no matter
where I was on a case, and had the bird up until about 2 years ago-no, I had
the bird, and gave it to Lee when they came back from Russia. What has become
of it I do not know. I gave the bird and bird cage to Lee and Marina when
they came back from Russia. I am trying to give you the picture of this boy.
Would you ask me some more questions, please? It is awful hard for me to
remember everything.
Mr. RANKIN. Do you remember any other guns he had?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir. This is the oulg guu that I have known Lee to have.
Mr. RAXKIX. Now, about Officer Tippit.
Mrs. OSWALD. Let me finish about Robert and his gun. This is important
to you.
When we came to New Orleans, I worked at Washer Bros., in New Orleanstransferred
from-Goldrings
in Sew Orleans is Washer Bros. in Fort Worth,
Tex. So I worked at Washer Bros. Lee came into the place I worked one
day with the gun and wanted me to sign a paper so he could sell the gun.
Well, I was indignant that he came where I was working with a gun. I said,
“Lee, we will talk about it later.”
And several of the salesladies thought that
I brushed him off real fast. Well, now, Robert bought that gun from Lee,
and gave Lee $10 for the gun. It was 3 months we were living in New Orleans.
So Robert gave Lee $10 for the gun. And Robert used to go huuting with it
at his mother-in-law’s
house. I have stated they live in the country and they
go rabbit and squirrel hunting.
Robert would know about the gun, the type
gun and everything.
I do not know.
Mr. RANKIN. You have told us all you know about the gun?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is all I know about the gun. And Robert bought the gun
from Lee, gave him $10.
Mr. RANKIN. You haven’t told us whether you thought your son killed Oficer
Tippit.
Mrs. OEWALD. I strictly do not believe that Lee killed Officer Tippit.
Mr. RANKIN. Can you tell us why?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. I am sorry to have to elaborate so, but this, as you
know, is very important.
Mr. Lane and myself are investigating,
with hundreds of investigators.
I
have over 1,500 letters.
We have reporters and people investigating
for us,
that are not satisfied with the whole case. And Mr. Lane has a lot of affidavits.
I cannot say what Mr. Lane has. But he is doing a very good job about this.
And we have come to the conclusion that Lee is not guilty of Of&er Tippit.
Now, I gave you a picture yesterday-you
might have it there, I don’t know,
Mr. Rankin-that
could possibly be Marina and the child. We have found
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out that the Book Depository Building-Mr.
Lane has this information-it
is
He has
owned by the city of Dallas-I
should not go into that. I don’t know.
all of this information.
Or it is a lease. It is goverximent-owlled
some way
or other. I should not say. Mr. Lane has all of this. We have been inrestigating night and day.
The CIIAIRXAS. Well, we have the picture, Mrs. Oswald.
Mrs. OSWALD. All right.
On the picture, then-and
I have talked to Mr.
Doyle about this-you
might think I am crazy to say so. The first thing I sari
in this picture-this
picture was sent to me by a woman with a letter telling
I did not read the letter. I did not want
me to look at the picture carefully.
her opinion, or other people’s opinion about this picture.
We have a lot of
comments about this lncture.
I immediately
looked at the picture when I
opened it. The first thing I saw was my son Lee and Mnrilm and the child.
Then when I called this woman long distance. I said, “Ton giant to know what
I saw in the picture?” and I told her. She says, “So. that is not what I see.”
Representative
FORD.
Did you say your first reaction was that you saw Lee,
Marina and the child?
And, if I am correct---I
don’t
Mrs. OSU’ALD. That was my first reaction.
say I am correct-but
if I am correct, this would be the solution.
Lee was
Kennedy is shot non-1
will have to show you
escorted out of the building.
the picture.
He has passed the window where Lee’s rifle is snljlmsed to he.
And he is shot in the neck. He has passed this particular
part. He is sltot
in the neck. And then this man that I think is Lee-and
I wish I could swear
to it, but I am fully convinced-is
being escorted out of the building and could
be escorted-I
am speculating, sir-1
have no proof of this. I wish I did.
Could be escorted out of the building by a policeman.
Mr. RANKIN. Is the picture you are looking at the one you referred to?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, sir, it is-Exhibit
203.
Mr. RANKIN. That is Exhibit 2O3?
Mrs. OBWALD. Now, this is who I think Lee is.
Mr. RANKIX. That isMrs. OSWALD. There is no face.
Mr. RANKIN. That is the man right in the doorway?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, sir. This is Lee’s build and everything.
The first thing
I saw.
Now, they think this is Lee.
No, sir, I do not.
Everybody thinks this is Lee.
Mr. RANKIN. When you say they think-it
is the man leaning against the
side of the doorway, is that right?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. That is the picture that everybody is convinced is Lee.
Mr. RANKIN. And you think it is the one next to him that doesn’t show any
face? It shows the arms over the head?
Mrs. OSWALD. He has his arms up in the air.
NOW, that is what I saw immediately-against
everybody else seeing it. And
this woman and child could possibly be Marina.
Now, to explain this-whether
I thought Lee shot Officer Tippit or not--Lee
could be escorted out of this building with a gun in his back possibly. I am
just speculating, sir. But there is a lot of speculation in this case all over the
world.
From foreign countries I have letters.
And that is how he got out of
the building.
And this same officer could have been killed, because he was involved in this, and then he could have been killed, to be kept quiet. There is a
possibility of this, gentlemen.
Mr. RANKIN. Mrs. Oswald, will you take this blue pencil and carefully mark
on Exhibit 203?
3Irs. OSWALD. I don’t mean to be telling this Commission what to do. And I
cannot do it. But I would like to have this picture printed.
And I am willingI have some few dollars-I
have been selling some pictures.
I am willing to
give a reward of $l,ooO if this picture can be printed and these people romeit would have to be Secret Service, FBI, and state their names.
I would like to have the people here-let
us find out who those people are.
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ah. R~NKIR-.
Will
you mark
the letter
“A” above the part that you have circled on Exhibit
203, that you say are Marina
and the little
girl?
Mrs. OSWALD.
All right.
Mr. RANKIS.
And “B” over n-hat you circled
as being your idea of Lee Oswald
being there.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Now, that is what
I saw. and nobody
else has seen this.
They
see the man next to him.
\Vould
you want
me to lmt the man next to it that they see as Lee?
He has
the same clothes
on as Lee.
Mr. RANKIN.
Well-you
can testify
the man that other
people
said was Lee
Oswald,
that you pointed
to before
on Exhibit
203, would
be the one in between,
would
that be right?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
He has the same clothes
as Lee.
Mr. RANKIS.
Mr. Chairman,
we offer in evidence
Exhibit
203 as now marked
with the identification.
(The document
referred
to was rereired,
as indicated,
as Commission
Exhibit
So. 203.)
Mr. RANKIN.
Do you hare
any other
reasons
why you think
that Officer
Tippit was not killed
by your son Lee Oswald?
Mrs. OSWALD). I do not.
But,
gentlemen,
Mr.
Mark
Lane
has affidavits.
And
we are investigating
this-if
you will have his testimony.
He has pertinent
information
to this.
I
intend,
when
I finish
her-1
am going to be very
quiet about
what
happened
here, with no comments.
But when I finish here, I am going on speaking
tours.
I am going to continue
the investigation
of the shooting.
This is for you.
But I
intend
to continue
as long as this Commission
is in session,
to investigate,
like
we have been doing, we have come up with some very--The CHAIRMAN.
Some very
what?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Very
important
factors
in this case.
The CHAIR~~AX.
Well,
I thought
that is what
you were here to tell us about.
Mrs. OSWAD
I am not the investigator.
Mr. Lane is the investigator.
Mr.
Lane is my son’s attorney,
representing
my son.
And he is investigating
the
death
of President
Kennedy
and the consequent
murder
of my son.
And he is making
tours.
And we have these reporters.
And we have people
giving
us their
opinions.
We have many,
many
letters
from
expert
riflemen.
And I have in my possession-they
also write
to me-that
have gone through
this particular
instance,
and say it cannot
possibly
be done in that length
of
time and so on and so forth.
We have a lot of expert
opinions.
Mr.
RANKIN.
Are you willing
to give those to the Commission?
This is what
I say is our American
way
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir, we want
to.
of life.
This boy was shot down handcuffed,
within
a few hours time, without
trial
or jury
or counsel,
even.
He did not have a right
to defend
himself.
So
Mr. Lane immediately
started
to defend
this boy.
And people have come to our
rescue.
When
I read Mr. Lane’s
brief,
and I realized
the truth
of some of the statements he said, I contacted
Mr. Lane, as you know,
and we tried
to come before
the Commission.
So from now on, when I am through
with this Commission,
I am going to work
with Mr. Lane in my own way-1
am booked
in New York on a tour next week.
And I am going to talk only about the investigation.
We have help, sir.
We have Mr. Laurence
Ross, who is in Sew Zealand,
who
writes
articles-very
good.
And Captain
Wooster,
is an expert
rifleman
of New
Zealand.
He does this all the time.
He goes all over.
I am not saying
it correctly.
But he is an expert.
And he said that he himself
could hardly
do it.
And
he practices
all the time.
That is his-that
is what he does for a living.
He is
an expert.
And we have many, many such letters.
I have 1,500 letters,
sir.
Mr. Doyle has
seen my letters
and read a few.
We have attorneys
writing
us. We have
ministers.
We have
all types
of
people that are not satisfied
with this boy being charged
with the assassination
of President
Kennedy.
And, of course,
not satisfied
with
the way he was shot
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down without trial.
And we are going to continue to investigate and fight this
in our own way, when I Iparr the Commission. sir.
The CHAIR~~~X. Do you hare an agent for this tour. lecture tour $011 are
making?
3irs. 0sw~r.n. No. sir: I do not. 1Ir. T,ane has-well,
I don’t say booked me,
bepause that would not he the word. But I am supposed to appear Blonday at
Town Hall in New York-no.
Tuesday, the 18th. It is going to be a forum.
There are three very prominent men going to be on the panel. Snd we are
going to ask questions and talk. We will hare our public support by bringing
these matters before the public, becanse we are cnnvincerl-and
there are *nillions of nther people cnnl-inced, also-that
this is not as plain as it seems to be,
that there is mnre to it. And they are not satisfied.
We are going to continue to investigate, with the help of the public.
The CHAIRMAN. 4re you to be compensated for these leCtUrPs?
BIrs. OSWALD. No. My trip is being paid to New York. .4nd I am to live
in a home with a family.
As far as that, I know nothing else about this.
The &AIRMAN.
Who does know the details of it?
Mrs. OSKALD. Well, non-. Mr. Tlrlne would know the details.
And maybe you
But here. When I read--because I have
think I am being a very foolish woman.
been very cautious-so
let’s say now I am not being cautious.
But here is why.
When I read Mr. T,ane’s brief-and
I don’t know, gentlemen, if you have read itbut I believe it would be pertinent to this Commission to get a copy. It is
written in the Guardian-two
or three briefs. And I was convinced this man
had some pertinent ideas about it. And when I engaged Mr. Lane, he said,
“Jlrs. Oswald, I will tell you about myself.”
I said, “I do not want to hear. As far as I am concerned, you could be a Communist.
But to me a Communist is a human being. That is just his way of life.”
We are Americans.
We hare Japanese people. That is their way of life. -4
Communist, as long as he is not hurting our Government, that is his right to
be a Communist.
That is his way of life.
I did not want to know anything about Mr. Lane, becailse I knew Mr. Lane
wrote sensible things, that Mr. Lane was interested.
And what he wrote made
sense. And that is all I am interested in, sir.
If Mr. Lane is getting money, and I am appearing, that is just fine. I am not
If I can get before the public and through Mr. Lane doing it, I want
interested.
to get before that public and state my American way of life and try to prove
my son is innocent.
The main part of this is to try to prove I&e Harvey Oswald innocent.
The CHAIRMAN. Very well,
Mr. RANKIN. You said cluring your testimony that an agent showed you a
picture at the Six Flags Inn. Do you remember that?
JIrs. OSWALD. Yes, and I am glad you brought that up, because I have notes
on this, too. I have something important to say about that.
Mr. RANKIN. I will ask the reporter to mark this.
(The document referred to was marked Commission Exhibit So. 23’7 for
identification.)
Mrs. OSWALD. Before I see a picture. see-if it was in a square, cupped in a
hand, I believe it would be better for me for identification.
That is the way
I saw it. It was cupped in his hand.
31r. RANKIN. Mrs. Oswald, all I hare is Exhibit 237. in the shape it is in.
And I will hand it to you and ask you if eon recall that as being the picture
that was shown to you.
Mrs. OSWALD. So, sir. This is not the picture shown me. The picture that
was shown me was a full face and just shoulders.
This is not the picture.
This picture was about this size. very glossy black and white, with a big face
and shoulders.
I have background
here, a lot of white.
But this took the
whole picture--the
face and shoulders.
And this door was just ajar. And this
man had this picture-and
the two corners were cut.
BIr. Rasrc~r. About what size is the picture you are lonking at?
&frs. 0SWAI.n. That is about three by four-approximately
three by four, cupped
in this man’s hand, and the two toners were cut. The two top corners. And a
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very glossy picture, black and white, with a big face and shoulders.
This is the
picture shown me, sir.
Now, at Six Flags Inn, about 3 days later, when I entered the room, on the
table were a lot of newspapers.
I walked into the room in the presence of my
son, and all of the agents. As I stated before, Marina and I knew nothing of
what went on. We did not know how Lee was shot or anything, because we did
not sit down and watch television.
Mr. R~SKIN. What son are you talking about?
Mrs. OSWAI.D. Robert.
80 this is approximately
the Wednesday, the 25thn-Sunday
was the 21th. Shout the 26th-it
n-as a few days after T,ee was
shot, a couple of days. So I walked into the room, and I picked this paper up
and turned it over, and I exclaimed, “This is the picture of the man that the
FBI agent showed me.”
And one of the agents said, “Mrs. Oswald, that is the man that shot your son.”
Believe me, gentlemen, I didn’t even ask his name. And nothing more was
said.
Sow, that is very unusual.
Mr. R~XKIS. Sow, the picture that you are talking about that you picked up,
was a picture in the newspaper‘!
Mrs. OSWAI.D. In the newspaper.
The bottom part of the newspaper.
I can
see that like I can see the picture. I had never seen the picture before.
Mr. RASKIX. Did you later learn whose picture that was?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. when I returned to my home ir, Fort Worth, Tex., about a
week later, Mr. Blair Justice, of the Star Telegram, brought me all the papers,
that was the next time I saw the pictures and knew it was XIr. Ruby. And it
was a bottom page, and it was this picture shown me.
Xow, this is what I want to know.
Mr. RANKIN. Tell us who was there when you said that, about the picture
in the paper?
Mrs. OS~AI.D. Mr. Mike Howard, Mr. Garrg Seals-well,
all of the agents
there. The room was full. And Robert Oswald was there. The room was full.
Mr. RANKIN. Was Xarina there?
Mrs. OSWALD. Marina was in the bedroom. Marina and I stayed in the bedroom with the children.
We could get snatches of the television and so on. The
children had diarrhea and so on. We were busy.
As I picked the paper up and turned it over, it was on the back. This picture
I saw, the same picture.
Mr. RANKIN. Do you know whether your son Lee Oswald knew Jack Ruby?
Mrs. OSWALD. So, sir, I have no way of knowing that. I just hope that he
did, if I am right. If Lee is an agent, I hope he knew Jack Ruby.
Representative
FORD.
When you made that statement, after looking at the
newspaper, did you say it loudly enough for people in the room to hear it?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. sir, because they answered me. They said, “That is the
picture of the man that shot your son.”
But nothing has been said since that. That is the part that I question all
about this.
And then I am not asked to be subpenaed at Jack Ruby’s trial or anything.
The FBI says yes. they showed me a picture, but that wasn’t a picture Of
Jack Ruby, not even giving me a chance.
I don’t understand.
Something is not according to Hoyle. I keep telling YOU
gentlemen.
Now, I can identify this picture, I believe, out of a hundred pictures.
It was a black and white glossy picture of a big face and shoulders. And why
1 express it-he had it cupped in his hand, and he poked his arm and his hand
with my bifocals, and all I could see was the picture and the hand. I didn’t
even see Mr. Odum so much. That was that hand poked in front of me. I am
positive of this. Yet I am not asked any more about the picture.
They state, yes,
they showed me a picture, but not this picture. I am positive, gentlemen.
Mr. RANKIS. I will ask you about a list of names and see if you know any of
them, or if your son, Lee Oswald, knew any of them, to your knowledge.
Mrs. OSWALD. I will be happy to answer.
Mr. RANKIS. Karen Bennett, do you know that?
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Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. I have incluired about this Karen Bennett.
Mr. R.%sk~s. Did you know her?
Mrs. 0s~~r.n. I do not know whether I knew her or not. I have asked several
people to investigate this for me.
Ipon returning
from the country on an OR case. I went to work for Royal
Clothiers. in Fort Worth. Tes.. 8s an outside sales lady. In OB you have to wait
for the babies-and
I needed to live. There was a young lady there by the name
of Carol. I called her. It could be Karen.
Looked very much like the young
lady I saw on the television.
That is the first time I connected the two. Her
father was one of the biggest gangsters in Fort 1Torth. Tex. And he himself was
killed by the gangland of Fort Worth. Tes.
Why I know that-the
manager of this Royal Clothiers had remarked who
Karen’s father was. and I said to hinl, “I don’t appreciate your broadcasting that.
I think what her father did has nothing to do with the girl. She is working.
Give her a chanre to her own life.”
I am always standing up and getting myself in trouble.
I want you to knon
that. Maybe I am not liked. But if that makes not being liked, I will continue
not being liked. sir.
So this is when I first started to work. However, I found out that the young
lady also had another job at night, which is all right. She was working as a
barmaid in a tavern on Hemphill Street, in Fort Worth, Tel.. and she had two
small children. and so if she worked at the Royal Clothiers during the day, it was
necessary that she work at this saloon. or whatever you want to call it at night.
Mr. RASKIS.
Was she married?
That maybe is what she had to do to
Mrs. OSWALD. No, she was not married.
support her children.
And I understand. because I was left alone.
But-she
and I berame involved in this way. In the front of the store was a
This is a credit place, rims, diamond rings, and
showcase with cheap jewelry.
bracelets.
And Carol had the key to this case, and so did I. And there was
some talk about a ring or something missing. I realized right then and there
I could not put myself in a position of things being stolen, because here was a
girl who they said her father was a gangster. and she was working in a bar.
And my son was a known defector. So I quit that job.
Now, on television for the Ruby trial here comes the girl. I thought I recognized this girl. The name is Karen Bennett.
And I called her Carol. it could
be Karen Bennett.
I didn’t have much to do with the girl. So I immediately
told this story to Mr. Jack Langueth of the New York Times, and I told also
to another Star Telegram reporter, Mr. John McConnoch, because I wanted
them to investigate.
But I have not heard anything about it.
Mr. RANKIN. How about Bruce Carlin?
Mrs. OSWAI.D. No, sir.
Mr. RANKIN. You don’t know whether your son knew him?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir. I would not know anybody that my son knew. That
I am positive-because
he never did tell me any of this. But continue.
Mr. RAXKIN. Robert Kermit Patterson, also known as Bobby Patterson?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir.
Mr. RANKIX. Donald C. Stuart?
Mrs. OBWALD. No, sir.
Mr. RAXKIN. Charles Amdt?
Mrs. OSWALD. No. sir.
Mr. RAXKIN. James A. Jackson?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, you know, a few of those names sound to me like they might
be on the back of both of these pictures. I am not sure.
Mr. RAITRIN. They are supposed to be associates or friends or peoplethat
Mr. Ruby knew and associated with closely.
Stanley or Katya Skotnicki?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir.
Mr. RANICIN. Larry Crafard, or Crawford?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir.
Mr. RANKIN. Do you remember that name?
Mrs. 0sw~1.n. No, sir. I was trying to c30nnect the name with a couple.
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or. RANKIN.
Do you know whether
he ever spent any time in the Silver
Spur?
Mrs. OSWALD.
If Lee ever did?
Mr. RANKIN.
Yes.
Mrs. OSWALD.
I hare had no knowledge
of Lee for 1 year.
SOne whatsoever.
bIr. RANRIS.
And before
that do you know
whether
he spent any time in the
Silver
Spur in Dallas?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, sir.
And before
that, as to what
I do know,
that Lee did not drink
and Lee did
not smoke,
and Lee wasn’t
the type-not
that he did not maybe
go into saloonsbut from
what
I know
of him, he did not go into places
like that of his own.
If he was working
he might
hare gone into these places.
Mr. RANKIN.
These are the nightclubs
Jack Ruby
was associated
with.
YOU
recognize
that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, I don’t.
Mr. RANKIN.
And the Vegas Club was another
one.
Do you know
whether
he spent time there?
Mrs. OSWALD.
I would
hare no way of knowing.
Mr. RANKIN.
And the Sovereign
Club?
I am going to say, again, Mr. Lane
Mrs. OSWALD.
I have no way of knowing.
would
have
ways
of knowing
about
all these
clubs
and everything,
because
that is his part of our investigation.
I would
like to get back to Patrolman
Tippit.
I just
want
to try to corer
this book about
Lee
Mr.
RANKIN.
All right.
Oswald’s
marksmanship,
That has been marked
Exhibit
238.
(The
document
referred
to was marked
Commission
Exhibit
No. 238, for
identification.)
Mr. RANKIN.
It is a book that you brought
here.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, it was left in his sea bag, when he came home from
the
Marine
Corps.
Corps Score Rook,
Oswald,
L. II.”
Mr. RANKIN.
And that reads,
“ U.S. Marine
Mrs. OSWALD.
That is correct.
Mr. RANKIN
That is your
son’s?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
That is correct.
That is his platoon,
2060, that is the one he
got the trophy
with.
Mr. RANKIN.
Were
the various
marks
in that
book in pencil
that
you see
there in the book when you first found
it?
Mrs. OSRALD.
Yes, sir, I have not touched
the book.
Mr. RANKIN.
Is it in the same condition?
Mrs. OSWALD.
That is the same condition
that it was in his sea bag.
Mr. RANKIN.
We offer
in evidence
Exhibit
238, and ask leave
to substitute
a copy.
The CHAIRXAN.
It may be introduced.
(The document
heretofore
marked
as Commission
Exhibit
No. 238 was received
in evidence.)
Mr. RANKIN.
Mr. Reporter,
will you mark
this 239?
(The
document
referred
to was marked
Commission
Exhibit
No. 239 for
identification
and received
in evidence.)
Mr.
RAXKIN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
I will
ask you to glance
through
Exhibit
239
and state whether
or not that appears
to be photostatic
copy ofMrs. OSWALD.
Yes, tbat is the photostatic
copyMr. RANKIN.
Of Exhibit
238?
Mrs. OSWALD.
That is correct.
Mr. RANKIN.
And you will see it has the same markings.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir, that is correct.
Mr. RANKIN.
This is a copy we will substitute.
Now,
do YOU want
to tell about
the shooting
of Officer
Tippit?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. I have many, many clippings-as
I say, we have all these
people working.
And we have come to the conclusion,
and have never seen where
they had an autopsy
on Patrolman
Tippit
or even his gun or anything.
In other
words,
Patrolman
Tippit’s
life has been quiet
from
the very
beginning
after
the shooting.
I have never
seen anything
about
him in print.
And we question
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where all the money that has been given to Mrs. Tippit has come from. That
is a tremendous amount of money-tremendous
for donations.
The CHAIRJZAN. You say you question the money?
Mrs. OSWAI.D. Yes. sir: the donations to Mrs. Tippit.
The CHAIRJIAX.
You mean you question whether she received them or not?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No-where
is the money coming from? As far as she knows,
sir. they are donat.ions.
But where is the actual money coming from. because
it is such a large amount?
Like I question Marina’s
money. She has now
$38,000. That is just what they have stated she has. What she has may be
more. But that is a lot of money for donations, a tremendous lot of money.
And Mrs. Tippit has. I think. almost half a million dollars.
Is that correct?
I am not quite sure. But, anyhow, it is a large amount of momby. And with
our investigation
and things that are not according to Hoyle, we do question
where the money is coming from.
The CHAIRMAN:
Do you have any idea where it comes from, after your
investigation?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Well,
Mr.
Lane
has. I do not have all the information.
He
has this information.
And we are still investigating
it. sir. And we will
investigate if it takes another year or two. We are going to continue to arrive
at the truth.
Mr. RANKIX. You referred to an article in the Time Magazine of Frhrunry 14.
1964. volume S3, No. 7, when you said there were some things that were wrong
in it-do you remember that?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, sir.
Mr. RANKTN. Did you write a letter about this assassination of President
Kennedy to President Johnson at some time?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir; I never have.
Mr. RANKIN.
Did you send a telegram?
Mrs. OBWALD. No, sir. The only telegram I sent to President Johnson was
stating that I had sent a telegram to you and Chief Justice Warren, if you
remember.
Mr. RANKIN.
Did you get any response from the White House?
Mrs. OSWALD. No, sir; I did not get a response from the White House. And
I am indignant at the response that I did get. What it did was to inform me.
I was so graciously treated by Mr. Kennedy and his Administration,
as I have
stated and testified, that I am shocked that I am now to be told that I am not
to worry the President.
“In response to your telegram to the President, I wish
to inform you that any requests or any information
dealing with the inquiry
conducted by Chief Justice Warren should properly be directed to the Commission.
I note in your telegram that you have directed your request to the
Chief Justice and to Mr. Rankin. the Commission’s General Counsel. Sincerely,
Lee C. White, Assistant Special Counsel to the President.”
Mr. RANKIN. That is the response that you received from the White House?
Mrs. OSWALD. From the telegram that I sent, when I sent a telegram to you
and Chief Justice Warren-I
sent him a telegram.
I have it right here, sir.
You don’t know about the telegram.
Here is a copy of the telegram.
“President
Lyndon B. Johnson.
I have sent night letters to Chief Justice
Earl Warren and J. Lee Rankin imploring both in the name of justice and our
American way of life to let my son Lee Harvey Oswald be represented by counsel
so that all witnesses including my son’s widow will be cross-examined.
Respectfully yours, Mrs. Marguerite
Oswald.”
And this is the response to that. And I don’t think that is a gracious response
at all. If I want to write the President or send him a telegram, I think I have
as much right as anyone else to do so.
Mr. RANKIN. Did you comment on the fact of this response from the White
House when you received it to anyhody?
Mrs. Oswann. Yes, sir. There was a reporter from Time Magazine that I
commented to, because I was indignant, as I said. And he said, “Well. if gnu
or your next door neighbor or anybody walking in the street wanted to write
the President, that is our American way of life.”
ilnd I agreed with him.
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Mr. RANKIN.
Now, you are quoted
in this article
as saying
“Why,
I have got
as much
right
as any citizen
to write
the President
of the United
States,
to
petition
him, and let me tell you this, Mr. Johnson
should
also remember
that I
am not just anyone,
and that he is only President
of the United
States
by the
grace of my son’s action.”
Is that a correct
quote?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No, that is not a correct
quote.
And that is why I was indignant
yesterday
when
I read that.
And there
is more discrepancies.
I did tell him about
receiving
the letter,
and I had just received
it-that
I
was indignant
they should
write
and as much intimate
that I should
not write
the President.
I made a special
appeal to the President.
Mr. RASKIN.
Do you recall
what
you did say?
Did you say anything
like
this?
Mrs. OSWALD.
So, sir.
There
was nothing
said to this reporter
about
President Johnson-because
I believe
my son is innocent.
So if I say that, then I
would
be saying
that my son is guilty.
And that is why the President
is now
the President.
No, sir.
I did not say that.
Mr.
RANKIFZ.
What
reporter
for
Time
Magazine
was that
that
you were
talking
to?
Let’s
Mrs. OSWALD.
I can find out the name for you, or I can think
about
it:
see.
I think
the name is Sullivan.
I did not want
to think-but
I think
it is
Sullivan.
Do you have that information?
Mr. RAEKIN.
iXo.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Well, I will get it for you. or maybe it will come to me.
Mr. RANKIN.
All right.
3Irs. OSWALD.
But I do know.
because
I was paid for the picture-one
of the
pictures
in that magazine.
hir. RANKIN.
We would
appreciate
your
telling
us as accurately
as you can.
hlrs. OSWALD.
I want
to give you any and every
information
I can.
The CHAIRMAN.
Did the man who interviewed
you in this matter
also pay
for the picture-the
same man?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes sir-for
the Time Xagazine.
Mr. RAXKIN.
Did he pay you for any part of the story?
hlrs. OSWALD.
No sir.
No, I am wrong
there.
he did.
He paid me for part
of the story.
That is not the story.
This isn’t, the story that was supposed
to have come out.
It was a much nicer
and softer
story.
But
we have
found
out that
when
we give
these press
notices,
that they don’t come out the way you give them.
And they explain“I am disappointed
in your
story”-“Well,
like if I was to tell Mr.
Sullivan,
hIrs. Oswald,
our editor
edits to make room,”
and so on. That is what
you get.
I was disappointed
in the story,
because
the story
was that I felt so sorry
for
Marina,
to think
that she had to go through
the rest of her life thinking
in
her mind that her husband
was the killer
of President
Kennedy,
and that she
would
have to tell her children
that she had gone down
in history,
that their
father
was the killer
of President
Kennedy.
And I went on with a long story.
I said-they
said “hlarina
had stringy
hair, and she didn’t
have this or that.”
Let me tell you, I would
rather
have
Marina
with
the stringy
hair
and less
clothes,
but thinking
that
her husband
was innocent,
like she thought
the 3
days I was there-rather
than the picture
now, where
she smokes,
she no longer
nurses
her baby, she left her baby in Texas to come to the Warren
Commission,
which is not the Marina
I know.
“Marina,
Mama,
no, no, she never
left her children.”
And well groomed.
But she thinks
now her husband
shot President
Kennedy.
What an awful
thing.
1 would
much
rather
have no money
and stringy
hair
and be the girl I was
before, and believe
my husband
was innocent.
The CHAIRMAN.
How much did Life pay you for your story?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Is that pertinent?
The CHAIRMAN.
Or Time,
rather.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Is that pertinent
to the Commission,
or is that my personal?
Mr.
DOYLE. I don’t
think
the Chief
Justice-he
has simply
asked
you a
question.
If you wish to answer
the question
that is fine.
If you don’t, if you
tell the Chief
Justice
you don’t
wish to answer
the question-
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Mrs.
0swar.n.
1Vell. it doesn’t
have any bearing.
I think
the amouut
I got
I do11’t
1inow.
would
be immaterial
to the Commission.
The
CHAIRSAS.
Well,
I think
it might
he material
under
some circumstancaes.
But if she doesn’t
wish to tell us. that is all right.
JIrs.
Osw~~n.
It is not-just
like the picstures.
I vxnt
you to havr
the
pictures.
And you didn’t
stem to think
they were
iml)ortant
enough.
I am asking
if this is imljortant
to the Commission.
because
that is my perI harr
110 job or incoinr.
If I
sonal
life.
It is no crime
to sell the l)ictttres.
want
to sell a picture
to a magazine
or a nrwslal~rr.
and protect
myself
tinanrially.
I am going to continue
to do that.
Mr. Dour.~.
The Conlnlission
has star4
to you thnt it n-onld
1)~ intrrestrd
in
knowing.
that it feels it might
be of some value
to them.
But if .vou do not
wish to say anything
about
it. they would
not press .von.
So again, it would
be completely
up to eon.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I think
that
would
pr~~bnbl~.
like these pictures.
be my personal--Mr. RASKIS.
Did you learn
about
the attempt
of your
son to shoot General
Walker
?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I am delighted
you asked
me that
question.
I have these
notes here. and didn’t
go through
that.
The first time I knew about General
Walker
was through
the paper.
pl’ow, I became
indignant.
I do not remember
the quotes.
But why I became
indignant
was that I had Lee’s handwriting
in Russian.
But no one came to
me to find out about
this note.
That is the part, gentlemen,
that is so peculiar
about this whole
thing.
I understand
through
reporters
that the note was shown
to Mrs. Ruth
Paine.
But no one
and wanted
to know
if the handwriting
was Lee’s
handwriting.
has come to find out if I had any handwriting
of Lee in Russian
which
I have.
Mr. RAXKIN.
Did you think
this was in Russian?
Mrs. Oswarn.
Yes. I am under
the impression
that the note was in Russian.
It stated
in the paper.
Mr. RANKIN.
When did you learn about the Walker
incident?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Through
the newspaper.
And it has been changed.
the story,
now.
If I can remember.
Sow, I will get this for you.
I have a friend
that
has one of the most complete
scrapbooks
in the United
States,
that helps
in
this investigation.
And I can get all these articles.
sir.
And I will help in
every
way possible.
If I remember
correctly,
it was stated
that i&farina
found
this note in the
room
that
says “I may be arrested,
and if so get in touch
with
the Russian
consul”
and told her where
to go to the jailhouse.
I wish I knew
the exact
quote.
So we are getting
back to an agent now.
From what I remember
in the beginning.
he did not say in the note that he was
going
to kill
General
Walker-that
he would
be involved
in something
that
I remember
this.
That was in the
might
cause him to be arrested
and so nn.
very beginning,
sir.
It came out in Fort Worth,
Tex.
So he is going
to he involved
in something.
That
doesn’t
mean he is going
to shoot General
Walker.
Mr. RANKIN.
When did you learn that he did try to shoot General
Walker?
Mrs. 0sw~r.n.
As the story
started
to leak nut from
the paper,
what
we call
leaks.
I have to say this. hecause we are investigating
this.
I am not the main
investigator.
But I talk
to people.
They call, and I get letters
from
them.
Every
now and then Mr. Jim Martin,
who is the business
manager
for Marina,
would
quote
Marina-not
Marina,
but he would
quote
Marina
about
General
Walker,
quoted
her about thinkin
g in her mind that her husband
had killed
the
President.
And I was firing
bark through
the newspapers
and saying
Mr. *Jim Martin
was
an Americaan
citizen.
and I didn’t
appreciate
him quoting
my daughter-in-law
about
these thin,gs.
because
they are of no advantage.
How
can they prove
that I&e had killed
General
Walker.
because
now maybe
they would
not have
the bullets-and
so on.
It happened
before.
Mr. RAXKIS.
You knew
that he was not killed.
Mrs. Oswz%to.
What good would
it be for Mr. Martin
to make a statement
like
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this that Marina said. and pnblicize it, when they possibly could not now prove
th;lt I,P~ had anythin,g to do with it, grin or bnllets or anything.
I could not
see his purpose in doing this-which
has hurt my daughter-in-law
very much. I
hare many letters from people expressin g their opinion that they did not apljreciate her conling out with these remarks.
Rut it is Mr. aim Martin.
Marina is a foreign girl. and doesn’t know what these people are doing to
her. Mr. Rankin.
I hare publicly fought this over and over-if
you have my
quotes from the Fort Worth Star Telegram and so on, and probably the New
Marina is a Russian girl. hlaybe
York papers. I deeply feel sorry for Marina.
if her husband was pirked up to be a murderer, maybe they would shoot him in
Russia, I don’t know.
But here we have an American way of life that hfarina is not familiar with.
Mr. RAKKIS. Don’t you want her to tell the truth about it?
l\frs. Osw.4~~. I want Marina to tell the truth just like I want to tell the
truth.
But from my testimony here, I have found out that Marina has lied.
Mr. RANKIN. What have you found out ahout the Walker incident?
Have you
found anything about that was untrue that Marina said?
hlrs. OSWALD.
That hIarina said it?
Mr. RAKRIN. Yes.
hlrs. 0sm~r.n. I have not heard Marina say it. I have not heard Marina say
it. I can answer this way. This comes from Mr. aim Martin.
There is many,
many things ahont hlr. Jim hlartin and Mr. Thorne that I don’t think maybe it
is right that I should say these things in front of the Commission, because they
are rumors.
But a rnmor, yen will hare to. in a case as big as this, and where there are so
many people involved. you have to analyze these rumors.
I will say this: I
understand from many, many a source that the Dallas Rar Association is going
to have hlr. Jim Thorne before them. Now that is my understanding
there.
hlr. RANKIN. So all you know about the Walker incident is what you have
read in the papers.
Mrs. OSWALD. What I have read in the paper. And I certainly did not appreciate that. Mr. Jim Martin is a citizen. if hlarina is not.
hlr. RANKIN. Now, did you ever ask your son, Lee Oswald, whether he was
an agent of anybody?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No sir, I have never asked Lee Oswald if he was an agent
because I felt like he would not tell me.
Mr. RAPTKIS. But you have not asked him.
Mrs. OSWALD. No, I have not asked him.
Oh. one very important thing that I must tell you. On November 26that
was the night of November 26, and the day of November 2G was when I found out
that Marina was going to live with someone else, and we had no contact.
So I
knew I wasn’t wanted or involved.
I was in the bedroom.
And I left the Inn
of the Six Flags. gentlemen, under strict security protection.
I opened the
door and had my coat and pocketbook, and I went out doors. And I was about
15 feet when they realized that I had left the Inn. Now, there was a man on
the outside. stationed there night and day. But there was a little arbor. And
this was in the bedroom.
We had two entrances-one
to the living room and
one to the bedroom.
I opened the bedroom door. I had my coat and bag and
I was going to go home. I was going to take a bus and go home because I
didn’t get to talk to my daughter-in-law-they
had taken over.
And I was 15 or 20 feet when two agents came and took me by the arm and I
went back in. I didn’t make a stink or anything about it. And that night I
sat up all night, and the next mornin g I insisted upon going home. But the
point that has to be made is was I under arrest or not-since
these men came
and took me by the arm and brought me back to the Inn of the Six Flags.
The CHAIRMAN. Were you all dressed to go home when they took hold of you
that way?
Mrs. OSWAI.D. Yes, sir, when they took hold of me this way. And I didn’t
say anything.
I just went back in. So then the doctor-I
do not know his
name, you have his name---the doctor came in to see the children, they had
diarrhea.
And the man whispered something to the doctor. And we closed
the door. The doctor asked me for Lee’s social security number.
And I have
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testified that I had gone home the night before to get all my papers. after much
persuasion.
I started to look through the papers for Lee’s number.
And I
started to cry. He and I were in the room alone. I think this was purposely,
because they said something to the doctor.
I said I am very upset and told the doctor what li:~l~l~ened. And I said “You
know. my heart is breaking.
I cannot untlerstnnd how they would do something
like that, and not tell me about it.”
So he talked with me. and he gave me two pills. When we opened the door
he said to the agents “She is all right. she has a right to her feelings.”
So they must have thought that I was-something
was wrong with me. They
thought-because
I took the attitude immediately-well,
Robert said it-1
said “Why didn’t you let me know.”
“Well, just because the way you are acting
now.”
I said “How am I acting. I am acting in a normal way. I have lost my
son. Now you have made arrangements
without consulting me to take my
daughter and two grandchildren
to live with strangers.
This is a normal
Am I going to say yes, take my daughter-in-law
and grandchildren,
reaction.
I don’t need my part of them.”
This is a normal reaction.
Reverend Saunders, Louis Saunders, who is a minister at the grave. accidentally came at the very last minute.
He had not preached a sermon in 8
years. He is head of the Council of Churches.
He heard we could not get a minister so he was able to come at the very last
minute.
And Rev. Granvllle Walker was sent to my home in Fort Worth, Tex.,
the nest day after I arrived home, to help, to console me about this case. So
he said “Mrs. Oswald, I understand that Marina has been offered a very fine
home. and how do you feel about that. Are you not glad that your daughterin-law is going to be taken care of and the children have an education.”
I said “No, Reverend Saunders, I do not feel that way about it. Those are
material things. How do we know if these children will live to derive any
benefit from this education.
I think that we should stick together as a family.
Her Mama, like she wanted.
The girl said she has no Mama. Everything was
arranged for the Mama.
She is talking about money and material things. I
expressed my opinion at the Six Flags, that we start with $%-no
contributions were coming in. And then if we cannot make it, then let the ones that
are so concerned help us. And I remarkecl-I
am working for a very wealthy
woman.
Who knows, maybe she will give us $5.ooO. Let us stick together as a family.
Reverend Saunders says “Mrs. Oswald, your philosophy of life is beautiful,
and it is a Biblical way. But you know you have to be practical.”
80 the very next day, sir-and
this is in “Christianity
Today.” to prnve my
point-Mr.
Jim Cox, who writes for “Christianity
Today” and is a Star Telegram reporter called me and said “Mrs. Oswald, Reverend Saunders palled me
and wanted me to get a story from you, because he thought you had such a
wonderful philosophy of life.”
I sat down, and Mr. Jimmy Cox stayed home from Church-I
gave Mr. Jimmy
Cox a story that
is in Christianity
Today, that only goes to ministers, and it is
because of Reverend Saunders.
So I do have people to testify about this particular thing. And I did act in a normal way. That is a normal reaction, to
not want t,n give up my family.
Mr. RANKIX. Mrs. Oswald. I will give you Eshihits 206 through 227. both inclusive, and ask you if that is-if
those are photostatic copies of your cnrrespondence-would
you look at each one n f then-with
the State Department
that you have referred to in your testimony?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes. sir. Do you want the numbers as I go along?
Mr. RANKIN. No. You just look at them.
Mrs. OSWALD. That is correct.
Representative FORK. These are copies, Mr. Rankin, of her letters to the State
Department and the responses?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is correct.
Mr. RAI~KIN. Yes, that is correct, is it not, Mrs. Oswald?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, that is correct.
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Mrs. 0snar.n.
That is correct.
And I voluntarily
gave you every
copy I have.
That is correct.
That is correct.
That is correct.
Some of this seems to be scratched
out here.
Mr. D0rr.E.
On Exhibit
So. 221. there seems to be some S markings
around.
Will you put that aside. and we ran comlktre
that with
the original.
Mrs.
Osw.\I.o.
This
is rorrrct.
That
is correct.
That
is correct.
I don’t
remember
!vriting
to Mrs.
James.
I remember
calling
her on the telephone.
I guess I did.
This is mv handwriting.
Yes, that is my handwriting.
That is correct.
That
is correct.
That
is correct.
And this is correct.
but should
have a
card with it.
Mr. DOYLE. You are referring
to 227?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
And it should
have with it a card, a postcard,
from
Lee.
Mr. DOYLE.
Set 2~7 aside with 221.
Mr. RASKIN.
Do you have a copy of 221?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
Mr. RASKIS.
Will
you please check
to see that is a correct
copy.
Mr. Chairman,
I think
that we might
gain time now if we would
check these
exhibits
out with
Mrs. Oswald,
and be able to offer them at whatever
time we
reconvene.
That is all we propose
to do now.
The CHAIRMAN.
All right.
Mrs. OSWALD.
This is the card that should
have gone with that.
Mr. RANKIN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
were you able to find your
copy of Exhibit
221,
and compare
it and see whether
that which
is marked
on is on your copy?
Mrs. OSWALD.
No sir, we have not found that yet.
“Yours
11th”
is scratched
out.
Mr. RANKIN.
So that 221 is correct,
but apparently
there are some errorsBecause
it doesn’t
say “Services
Mrs. Oswald.
There
are more errors,
too.
Department
of State.”
Mr. DOYLE.
221 does not appear
to be a photostat
of the exhibit.
Mr. RANKIN.
But it does have exactly
the same material
on it, doesn’t
it?
I would
not say it was an
Mrs.
OSWALD.
It doesn’t
have
this-“collect.”
exact copy.
Mr. DOYLE.
It appears
to have substantially
the information
on it.
It is not
a photostat
of it.
Mr. RANKIN.
I might
advise
vou. Mrs.
Oswald,
this is from
the State
Department’s
file, from-which
the telegram
was made up that was sent to you.
Mr. DOYLE. It is not a photostat,
but it does have substantially
the information
that is set forth in the telegram
itself.
Mr. RANKIN.
Now,
you have examined
all of the exhibits.
266 through
227,
both inclusive,
and found
them,
except
for what
you and your
counsel
said
about exhibit
221, and the card that was with 227, to be correct.
Mrs. OSWALD.
That is correct.
Mr. RAKKIN.
We offer in evidence
Exhibits
266 through
227, both inclusive.
The CHAIRMAN.
They may be admitted.
(Commission
Exhibit
Nos. 266 through
227, heretofore
marked
for identification, were received
in evidence.)
Mrs. OSWALD.
This is the card that goes with
this letter,
as an explanation.
(The card referred
to was marked
Exhibit
No. 240 for identification.)
Mr. RANKIN.
Exhibit
240 is the card you have just referred
to that goes with
Exhibit
227, is that right?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
Mr.
RANKIN.
We offer
in evidence
Exhibit
240, and ask that
a copy be
substituted.
The CHAIRMAN.
That may be admitted.
(The
card
referred
to was received
in evidence
as Commission
Exhibit
No. 240.)
Mr. RANKIN.
Mrs. Oswald,
would
you examine
exhibits
228 through
236, both
inclusive?
And tell us whether
or not those appear
to be photostatic
copies
of correspondence
about the Albert
Schweitzer
College
and application?

246

Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, that is right.
That is right.
This is correct. That is
That is right.
That is right. That is
right. That is right. That is right.
right.
That is right.
That is right.
That is right.
Those are all right, sir.
Mr.
RAKKIN.
You have just finished comparing Exhibits 228 through 236
both inclusive, and found them to be correct photostatic copies of your files
concerning the Albert Schweitzer matter?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is right.
Mr. RANKIN. We offer in evidence, Exhibits 228 through 236 both inclusive.
The CHAIR~~AS. They may be admitted.
(The photostatic copies referred to were received in evidence as Commission
Exhibit Nos. 228 through 236, inclusive.)
The CHXR~CAN. Have you introduced all the records you have now?
Mr. RANKIN.
Just a few more, Mr. Chairman.
(The document referred to was marked 241 for identification.)
Mr. RAP~KI?;. Mrs. Oswald, I hand you Exhibit 241 and ask you if that is one
of the letters that you referred to in your testimony?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is right.
Mr. RANKIN. And it is one that you received?
Mrs. OSWALD. It is one that I received in a letter from Russia, from Lee.
And you have the letter, telling me to go to the International
Rescue Committee,
and to show the papers to the Red Cross in T’ernon. This is the letter inclosed
in that letter.
Mr. RANKIN. We offer in evidence Exhibit 241, and ask leave to substitute
a copy.
The CHAIRMAN. It may be admitted.
(The letter referred to was received in evidence as Commission Exhibit
No. 241.)
(Documents marked 242 and 243 for identification.)
Mr. RAJKIS. Exhibits
242 and 243 are the telegram and the letter you
received back from your transmission
to the White House that you have
testified about this morning, is that right?
Mrs. OSWALD.
That is right.
Mr. RASKIN. And you say you would like to have the originals back?
Mrs. 0swar.n. Yes. sir.
;1Ir. RASKIS. We offer in evidence Exhibits 212 and 2-13 and ask leave to
substitute copies.
The CHAIRVAS.
It may be admitted on that rondition.
(Commission Exhibits SOS. 242 and 243 were admitted in evidence.)
The CHAIRMAS. Are all the records identified
now and admitted,
Nr.
Rankin?
Mr. RANKIN. Nr. Chairman,
we have one further
matter. and that is
some correspondence
that involves her son’s communications
with the Embassy, which correspondenre
was examined in the presence of Mr. Mark Lane
Mrs.
when we were taking phntnstatir
copies. And during that examination.
Oswald w-s able to idmtifv the handwriting
on part of them, and not able
to identify it on another part. Is that right, Mrs. Oswald?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is right: yes, sir.
Mr. RANKIN.
And we think we should probably, to cover that matter, ask
her briefly to point those out.
The CHAIR~IAN. Very well.
Let’s get that done before we adjourn, and
then we will adjourn for lunch.
Mr. RAR‘KIK. hIr. Reporter. I will ask you to mark these exhibits, which
are the ones that I understand
Mrs. Oswald was able to identify the handwriting on.
(Documents were marked Commission Exhibits Nos. 244 through 250 for
identification.)
Mr. Rasrc~x. Mrs. Oswald. will you esamine Exhibits
244 through 250,
hnth inclusive. and tell us whether or ilot those are photostatic copies of
communications
of your son that you recognize the handwriting
on of the
originals?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
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Mr. Dovi.~. If you do not on any one of them. announce the number.
Mrs. OSWALD. This is one I would believe that I have stated-if
he wrote
it, he wrote it very careful.
It is not scribbled like he usually does.
Mr. DOYT.E. That is 246.
Mr. RASKIS. Can you tell whether or not that is his signature on the
second page of Exhibit 2-K??
Mrs. 0sn~1.n. It is Just a little different.
That could be forged.
*Just a
little difference.
We write left handed, and we have a trend.
Mr. RANKIN. Is that one that you said before that you thought you could
recognize?
Mrs. OSWALD. I don’t knoa-. sir. I have no way of knowing.
How would
I know?
Mr. RASKIS. I)o you recoguizr the handnriting
non?
Mrs. 0swar.n. As I have stated before, when I am looking at it, it doesn’t
appear to be immediately as Lee’s handwriting.
But it could be something that
he has recopied over and over to get such a perfect lettering.
It is not
scribbled like we usually scribble.
Now, this was one also that I would
sayMr. RASKIS. That is Eshibit 247.
Mrs. 0sw~r.u. That is scribbled.
Mr. RASKIS. That is more scribbled. you say?
Mrs. OSWALD. It is not quite as his ordinary writing.
It is a little more
thoughtfully
written.
Mr. RANKIS. You think it is his, though?
Mrs. OSWALD. I would say this is his.
Mr. RANKIN. Yes.
Mrs. OSWAI.D. Son, this is thoughtfully
written, too, yet it is his.
Mr. RANKIN. Exhibit 248.
Mrs. OSWALD. I am looking at this handwriting.
because the rest of it is
printed. I do not know too much about Lee’s printing.
Jlr. RASKIS. Can you tell about the handwriting?
Mrs. OSWALD. The signature looks like Lee’s signature.
Mr. RANKIX. Yes.
Mrs. OSWALD. I will state again this looks like Lee’s handwriting,
but very
thoughtfully
written.
Mr. RAXKIX. That is Exhibit 249. Is that right?
Mrs. 0sw~r.n. That is right. And this is Lee’s signature.
Mr. RAEKIN. That is Exhibit 250 that you just referred to?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, sir. Sow, I would say it is all Lee’s handwriting,
but
very thoughtfully
written.
Mr. RANKIN. Thank you. We offer in evidence Exhibits 244 through 250,
both inclusive.
The CHAIRMA~S. They may be admitted.
(The documents referred to were received in evidence as Commission
Exhibits SOS. 244 through 250. inclusive.)
(A group of documents was then marked 251 through 258 for identification.)
Mr. RANKIN. Mrs. Oswald, I will hand you Exhibits 251 through 257, both
inclusive, and ask you to examine those, and state whether you recognize
the handwriting.
Mrs. OSWALD. That doesn’t look too much like Lee’s handwriting.
It could
But I cannot identify this as
be a finer pen and more thoughtfully
written.
Lee’s handwriting.
Mr. RANKIN. Can you tell about the signature?
Mrs. OSWALD. The signature looks a little like Lee’s signature.
Mr. DOYLE. You refer to 251, n-hen you are discussing this?
Mrs. OSWAI.D. Yes, 251.
Now, this one I would say was not Lee’s handjvriting.
Mr. RANKIN. That is 252?
Mrs. OSWALD. 252.
I have never known Lee to sign Lee Harvey Oswald.
He always signed
Lee H. There again, that could be Lee’s handwriting
with a fine pen. But
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But I will
say it is not J,ee’s.
I don’t
think
it
very
thoughtfully
written.
is.
I cannot
be ltositirr.
But I do not think
it is T,er’s handwriting.
Mr. RANKIS.
That is Exhibit
252 thc\t you hare been referring
to?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Exhibit
252.
Here
is another
of the same
caliber.
It is too perfect.
The
writing
is too perfect.
Mr. RANKIN.
What about the signature?
Mrs. OSWALD.
The signature
looks like Lee’s signature.
Mr. DOYLE. That is 253.
Mrs.
Oswa~n.
253.
Yes, sir.
This
is a little
different
signature,
I would
say, than his normal
signature.
hlr. RASKIN.
254:’
Mrs. OSWALD.
254, yes. sir.
Mr.
RANKIN.
You
think
that
Exhibit
254 is your
son’s
handwriting
or
not?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I would
have
to say with
reservations
again.
It would
have to be rewritten
very thoroughly.
It is not scribbled
enough.
Mr.
RANKIX.
You think
that
those letters,
251 through
254, are too carefully
done for your son Lee?
Mrs. 0swar.n.
Yes. sir.
And if he did do them.
he would
have to have four
or five copies to do it so perfect.
This
signature
looks
more
like
Lee’s
This
is a little
more
scribbled.
than the other did.
>Ir. RANKIN.
That is 255?
hlrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
255.
This looks
like Lee’s handwriting-a
lot of misspelling,
and his signature.
256.
Now
his Russian
handwriting
I know
only from
return
addresses.
However,
I do have
two brown
papers
with
Russian
writing
on, from
gifts
that
were sent to me.
But I don’t know if Lee addressed
them or not.
And
this
is Lee’s
handwriting
with
a rery
fine pen.
Isn’t
this
handIt seems when I looked
at “my,”
it should
writing
backwards
for a left hand?
be going this way-because
I write
like Lee, left handed.
Mr. RARKIR’.
When
you refer
to this-or
asked
whether
it was backwards,
you were referring
to Exhibit
257, were you?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes.
This “m”
should
be going
this way-which
it is really.
I would
say this is Lee’s handwriting
But it is kind
of hard
to testify
to.
with a very flne pen, with reservations.
Mr. RANKIN.
Exhibit
257.
We offer in evidence
Exhibits
251 through
257, both inclusive.
The CHAIRJIAN.
They may be admitted.
(The
documents
referred
to were
received
in evidence
as Commission
Exhibits
Nos. 271 through
2.7’7, inclusive.)
The
CHAIRXAN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
are you now
ready-we
are not going
to
ask you to do it right
now,
but we are going
to recess at 2 o’clock.
But
are we now at the point
where
we can hear
whatever
you want
to tell us
about your life?
hlrs. OSWALD.
I am sorry,
but I would
like to have lunch.
The CHAIR~\IAN.
I said that
we were
going
to have
lunch.
But when
we
return-you
have things up to that point of your story?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
The CHAIRJIAN.
Very well.
You have
another
question
you want
to ask before
we recess
for lunch?
hlr. RANKIS.
I should
like to offer for the limited
purpose,
Mr. Chairman,
of
the fart
that
we presented
this
picture
to hIrs.
Oswald
and
she said
it was not the pirture
that
was presented
to her-for
that
limited
purpose
I should like to offer Exhibit
237.
The CHAIRMAN.
It may be so admitted.
(The picture
referred
to was received
in evidence
as Commission
Exhibit
A-0. 237. )
Mr. DOYLE. hlr. Chief
Justice,
during
the noon hour
may
I have
the custody of this transcript
of a tape recording
of an interview
with
Mrs. Oswald,
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the 28 pages
which
was
tendered
to us by Mr.
Rankin
and I will return
it.
Mr. RAKKIN.
That is for them to have.
The CHAIRXAN.
That is to become your own.
Mr. DOYLE. To become the property
of Mrs. Oswald.
The CHAIRMAN.
The property
of Mrs.
Oswald,
yes.
That
it to you for.
She requested
that.
Mr. DOYLE. Thank
you very much.
The CHAIR~XAN.
Very well, we will recess now until 2 o’clock.
(Whereupon,
at 12 55 p.m.,
the President’s
Commission
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The President’s
Commission
reconvened
at 2 :03 p.m.
The CHAIR~~AX.
All right,
Mr. Rankin,
will you proceed
with
the hearing?
Mr. RANKIS.
Urs. Oswald,
you said that you would
like to turn now to telling
us about your life.
We would
appreciate
that if you would
do that.
Nrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
The CHAIRXIAR’.
Jlrs. Oswald,
if you would
prefer
not to tell the story of your
life, that is perfectly
all right.
Mrs. OSWALD.
I want to tell the story but there is something
else that upsets me.
The CHAIRMAN.
It is perfectly
all right
if you don’t wish to. You may take
your
time now and go right
ahead.
Mrs. OSWALD.
I am sorry,
you will have to excuse
me about
the story
of my
life, and Mr. Doyle knows
why, but there is one part of the story of my life that
will have a great connection
with this, I believe.
I married
Nr. Edwin
Ekdahl
who was an electrical
engineer
and a $10,000 a
year man with an expense
account.
hlr. Ekdahl
had a woman
before he married
I made him wait
a year before
I
me.
Of course,
I didn’t
know
about
it, sir.
married
him, but the way I found
this out, I rereived
a telephone
call, a telegram
rather,
he traveled-lots
of times
Lee and I traveled
with
hin-stating
he
wouldn’t
return
home when he was supposed
to and for me not to meet him.
So, I called
his office, I was familiar
with,
knew
his secretary,
and I was
But immediately
going to tell her that ;\Ir. Ekdahl
would be delayed
3 or 4 days.
she said, “Mrs.
Ekdahl,
Mr. Ekdahl
is not in, he has gone out to lunch.”
So, I said, the general
conversation
went “When
will he be back”
and so on,
and so that evening
I took the car and I went to the Texas
Electric
Co., works
for the Texaco,
the main office in New York,
but he was working
in Fort Worth
at the time, went to the building
and saw him leave the building
and I followed
him and to an apartment
house, saw him go into this apartment
house.
Then I went back home, and my oldest son, John Edward
Pit, who is in the
service,
had a friend
at the house who was about
2 years older.
I told them
about what happened.
So it was night by this time.
The kids went with me.
I called
Xr. John XcClain.
who is an attorney,
and we live next door to Mr.
RlcClain,
and told him that I had seen Mr. Ekdahl
go into a home when he was
supposed
to be out of town and what should I do.
He said, “Mrs.
Oswald,
just ring the phone.
Do yon know the woman?”
And I said, “Yes.”
“Just ring the phone and let him know that you know he is there, that you saw
him.”
After
I thought
about
it I thought
that is not a good idea because
he could
leave and say he was just there on busin’ess
and I wanted
to catch
him there.
So the kids and I planned
that we would
say she had a telegram,
so we went
up the stairs,
I believe
it was the second or the third
floor, and the young
man
knocked
on the door and said, “Telegram
for Xrs. Clary”--was
her name.
She said, “Please
push it under
the door”
and I told him no; he said, “No,
you have to sign for it.”
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So with that she opened the door to sign for it and with that I, my son, and with
the other
young
man walked
into the room
and Xrs. Clary
had on a negligee,
and my husband
had his sleeves rolled
up and his tie off sitting
on a sofa, and
he said, “Marguerite,
Jlarguerite,
you have everything
wrong,
you have everything wrong.”
He says, “Listen
to me.”
I said, “I don’t want to hear one thing.
I have seen everything
I want to see,
this is it.”
My two boys, in military
school,
the two older boys. I am paying
for the two
older
boys because
I hare
sold a piece of property.
I wanted
to take care as
long as I had money
of rnr own children
and when I married
Mr. Ekdahl
if he
would
support
me and Lee I would
be able to take care of John Edward.
and
Robert
in military
school,
we couldn’t
hare
them with
us because
Mr. Ekdahl
traveled.
This man never
let me share with his insurance
policies,
beneficiary,
in other
words,
I was another
woman
to him.
I received
$100 a month
and that was it.
That was all the money
I had from
Mr. Ekdahl,
and when we traveled,
for instance,
we were
in Santa
Fe, N. Alex., and he was with
all the businessmen,
we would
hare to wait until
Mr. Ekdahl
got through,
the baby and I, in order
to eat, whether
it was 2 or 3 o’clock
in the evening
because
here I was, registered
under
Mrs. Ekdahl
and I had a checking
account,
but under
the name of
Oswald,
which
was the money
I was using
for the children
so it was kind of
inconvenient
for me to n-rite
a check under
the name of Oswald.
I am trying
to point out the kind of man he was.
I had a nice living
in this sense.
We lived
in the finest
hotels
and we had
the finest
food because
all of this was charged
to his expense
account
but he
gave me nothing
but this $100.
That was a standard
thing and he expected
me
to account
for every
cent of the hundred
dollars
that I spent, which
I refused
to do.
So, we argued
naturally,
because this is not a marriage.
Any man who marries
a woman
naturally
shares,
she shares in his bank account
and in his insurance
and so on and so forth.
I wanted
to divorce
Mr. Ekdahl
naturally
but my two boys as I have stated
before
were in the military
school,
and I wanted
to wait until
the end of the
season, the school season.
So, Lee and I went to Corington,
La., and I picked
the boys up at military
school because
this was summer
time-rather
I wasn’t
back to him.
But this particular
time I picked
the boys
I left him and went bark
to him.
up at military
school
and n-e spent the summer
in Corington,
La., and by the
way, I forgot
to say that Lee had a beautiful
voice and sang beautifully
at age 6
in Covington,
La., he sang a solo in the church,
Silent
Night,
and that can be
verified.
This is a very small town and the only Lutheran
Church
there.
So, Mr. Ekdahl
came to Corington,
La., and I went back again to Mr. Ekdahl.
But this time I went back to him I hadn’t
found
out about
the woman.
I got
excited.
Then I found
out about
the woman,
he rented
a place on 8th Avenue,
a home.
And after
I was there about a day I was in the .rard hanging
out some things
and it was in the apartment
house downstairs
and a woman
came along and I
said, “How
are you?
I am Mrs. Ekdahl.”
She looked
astonished,
and after
I had made friends
with
her she informed
me Mr. Ekdahl
had a woman
in this particular
house while I was in Corington
and she thought
she was his wife but now I am the wife come.
Then I found
out about the woman
and we went to her apartment
and caught
her there.
This is the end of the season by this time.
In the meantime
Mr. Ekdahl
filed suit for divorce
from me.
I thought
I was
sitting
pretty.
He didn’t
have anything
on me. I had him for adultery
with witnesses and everything
and I didn’t
have an idea that he could
sue me for a
divorce,
but Mr.
Ekdahl
did sue me for a divorce,
and Mr. Ekdahl
got the
divorce.
It was a jury
case, and Mr. John McClain,
was my attorney,
the man
I told you that I called to find out what to do.
Now,
Mr. Fred
Korth
represented
Mr. Ekdahl
and when
I walked
into the
courtroom,
gentlemen,
there were witnesses
there that I had never
seen before.
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A Mr. George
Levine,
who is a very big businessman
and who Jlr. Ekdahl
was
representing
in Fort Worth
for the electrical
part of his plant.
I knew him this
way.
One time we went to the circus
with
his wife, my husband,
myself
and Lee,
before
going to the circus
we had dinner.
Now, understand
we are having
dinner in a public
place.
From
the dinner
we go to the circus,
we are in a public
place and I want
you to know
that it is the only tim, 0 I had seen Mr. George
Levine,
when Mr. George
Levine
rushed
from work
in his khaki
pants and got
on the witness
stand swore how I nagged
Mr. Ekdahl
and how I threw
bottles
at
him and so on and so forth.
There were other witnesses
that I had never seen, sir, who swore how I nagged
Mr. Ekdahl,
and Mr. Ekdahl
got his divorce
from me.
rlow, 2 days after the assassination,
after
Lee’s death, while
I am at Six Flags
it comes over the radio
that Jlr. Korth
knew the family,
this happened
in lH8,
sir, then Mr. Korth
knew
the family,
and that he had represented
Mr. Ekdahl
in divorce
proceedings
and, of c’ourse. talked
to the reporters
where
they got
the information
that I hit him with a bottle
and so on and so forth.
R’ow, that is my story
there.
I am not even guilty
of that divorce,
as you see.
This can be proved
by my son John Edward
Pit because
he was a witness,
sir.
I do not think
I am going--I
am not going to speculate
but give my thoughts
to
anyone
who would
immediately
make
a statement
that he had represented
the
mother
of the accused
assassin
as an attorney
years ago, and that I nagged
Mr.
Ekdahl
and so on and so forth.
That was publicly
announced
about
2 days after
my son was shot, sir.
Now, the name then, of course,
he probably
knew
the name Oswald,
but the
name
then was Ekdahl
that
I would
say would
stick in his mind more.
I will try to get to the very beginning
of my life, Chief Justice.
The CHAIRMAN.
Any time.
Just take your time.
Mrs. OSWALD.
My mother
died when
I was quite young
and my father
raised
us with
housekeepers.
My aunt lived in the neighborhood
and I had a lot of
My father
was French,
his name was Clarerie,
and
cousins
and a lot of aunts.
All of my father’s
folks
spoke
my mother
was German,
the name is Stucke.
French
and my father
spoke French
to his sisters.
I was a child of one parent,
and yet I have had a normal
life, a very
hard normal
life that I had been able
to combat
all by myself,
sir, without
much help from anyone.
I am saying
that in reference
to Lee being alone;
there
have been so many
psychiatrists
saying
he was by himself
and he had a father
image and that is
why he did the shooting.
There
are many,
many
children
with one parent
who
are perfectly
normal
children
and I happen
to be one myself.
I had a very happy
childhood.
I sang.
I sang from the kindergarten
at gramI was one
mar school,
and all through
grammar
school I was the lead singer.
of the most popular
young
ladies
in the school.
I also play piano by ear.
I
don’t
know
a note.
I used to play
the marching
school
song for the school
children.
At my grammar
school
graduation
I had the honor
of wearing
a pink dress
instead
of a white
dress and sang the song “Little
Pink Roses.”
So I had a very
happy
childhood
and a very full childhood.
I played
the piano.
We had house
parties
in those days and a lot of gatherings
and it was everything
Marguerite-and
I also played
a ukulele,
so I have a very full happy
childhood.
At the age of 17, I am ahead of my story-I
have had 1 year high school education.
I know
that on my applications
I had that I had completed
high school
but that is almost necessary
to get a job.
But I had 1 year of high school education
is all that I had, sir.
I then went to work
at age 17, not quite 1’7, for one of the biggest
corporation
lawyers
in New Orleans,
La.
The name then was DuFour,
Rosen,
Wolff,
and
Kammer.
Mr. D’uFour
died while
I was there
and Mr. Kammer,
I believe,
is
still living
but they were corporation
attorneys
for that firm plus 4 or 5 other
attorneys
that handled
divorce
cases and similar
cases and I was receptionist
in the outer office.
So, everybody
who came into the office had to state their
business
to me, because the attorneys
were
very
busy, and if it was a particular
case I had to
know who to refer the party
to this particular
man.
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So, naturally,
I got a very
large
education,
let’s say, by doing
this,
and
the mayor
and everybody
in the town,
these are the largest
attorneys,
corporation attorneys
in Sew Orleans,
sir. and they
were attorneys
representing
the
Sew Orleans
Public
Service
and big things
of that sort, and the mayor
and all
used to call me the boss.
When the mayor
came in be bad an appointment
but
I still bad to ring the phone
to see if the men were ready
to see him.
So they
called
me the boss.
I was also a maid in one of the carnival
balls.
I am a very
poor young
lady
but a very,
let’s say, popular
young
lady.
My early
childhood.
We lived
on the Phillips
Street
in New Orleans
which
was a very
poor neighborhood.
My father
was one of the very
first streetcar
conductors
and stayed
on the very
same line all these years
until
be retired
and they gave him a citation
beca’use be was on the same line all those years from
retirement.
and we lived in a mixed
neighborhood
of Negroes
and white,
and my
cabildbood
I played
with Negroes,
sir, right next door to me was a lovely
family
that I grew up with this Negro family.
I married
Mr. Edward
John Pie, Jr.. w-bile working
at the law firm.
I was
married
to Mr. Pie two and a half years
when I became
with child,
and be did
not want any children.
His family
and my family
tried to talk to him, and, well,
his family
almost
beat him up to say, but nobody
could do anything
with
him.
So, at 3 months
I left Mr. Pit.
Mr. Pie did not divorce
me, and you have
the records
there
of me divorcing
Mr. Pie. contrary
to all other
stories,
sir.
This child,
John Edward
Pit then I bore alone.
without
a husband.
I was
3 months
pregnant.
I bad G more months
to go, and I bad this child without
a
husband.
So, I bare
bad two children
without
a husband
present,
Lee and the first
child.
Mr. Oswald
was an insurance
agent,
and be used to collect
insurance
at my
sister’s
house,
and the day that
I left Mr. Pie be helped
move my furniture,
the things
that I was going to take.
I didn’t
see Mr. Ekdabl
for some time andThe CHAIRMAN.
Ekdabl
or Oswald.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Mr. Oswald,
sir, I am sorry.
John
Eklward
and I were
coming
from
the park
one day, and Mr. Ekdabl
picked-Mr.
Oswald
picked
me up, and be was separated
from his wife, however,
not divorced
but bad been separated
for a n’umber
of years,
and I started
dating
Mr. Ekdabl
and we decided
to marry
and be divorced
his wife.
Mr. RANKIN.
You
said Ekdabl
again.
Mrs.
OSWAI.D.
Oswald,
I am sorry,
and then be got the divorce
proceeding.
He was separated
for 1 long time but never
bad been divorced
from his wife but
when we knew
be was going Lo marry,
and I also then got the divorce
from Mr.
Pit.
I was not divorced
there from
Mr. Pit, either.
We were legally
separated
but I was not divorced
from him.
So, Mr. Oswald
and I married
and of that marriage
Robert
was born 9 months
later,
and as you know
consequently
Lee, 2 months
after
his father
bad died.
Now, Mr. Oswald
was a very good man.
There was the only happy
part of my
life.
When
be died hardly
anybody
knew
that John Edward
Pit was not his
son. He wanted
to adopt John Edward,
but because his fat.ber
was supporting
him which
I think
was only $18 a month,
I explained
to Lee that I thought
we
should
save this money
for the hoys’ education
and let his own father
support
him and naturally
we would
educate
and do all we could
do but that was no
more than right.
So that is why be did not adopt John Edward.
Now, that is the story of my three marriages.
I bare been married
approximately
9 years
in the three
times
that
I bare
been married,
sir, and I would
say, I am probably
guilty
of a lot of things
but the initial
guilt
has never been
mine in any of these marriages,
the first marriage
I bad explained,
the second
marriage
was death, and the third marriage
was Mr. Ekdabl.
I think
then you know
the rest of the story,
bow I lived with
my children
and tried to support
my children.
I bare
often
held two jobs trying
to support
my children.
I bare
a whole
file that the Commission
has copies of jobs that I have worked,
and I have also
worked
for these places
twice,
and bare gone back.
I have wonderful
recom-

253

mendations.
I think
I have been fired about
five times
in my life, and I have
had much, much employment,
and the reason for that is finances,
in other words,
I have always
had a very
low salary,
and I am a very
aggressive
sales person,
as these papers
say, and I always
produce
for my people
and I was in demand
actually.
They would come to me and offer me 20,25 dollars
more, believe
me, gentlemen.
I would
quit the job where
I was and quit the new job because
25 dollars
paid
my light
and heat bill and gave my children
some clothes
and that is mostly
the reason
for all of this employment,
and also I used to quit my job as much
as possible
in the summer
time when
the children
were
little
in order
to be
home with them.
Now,
I skipped
a part
in the beginning
about
the children
being
placed
in
the Lutheran
Home.
I am Lutheran
and I was a church
member,
a church
worker,
I should
say.
I helped,
I sewed,
natural
gifted,
I never
did take
a
lesson, I never did use a pattern,
my sister can verify
this.
I used to come home from
the attorneys
with material,
cut out the material,
sew it, press it and go out on a date.
I just had the knack
of doing things that
way,
sir, and she can verify
this because
my niece, I taught
her to sew and
my sister
said, “You are so slow, Aunt Marguerite
used to sew on the material
my mother
said
and go out on a date,”
and my niece would
say, “Is it true,
you would
sew on material
and go out on a date,”
and I said, “I wish I had a
nickel
for every
time I did.”
So those are gifted
things I can’t explain.
Lee had certain
gifted
ways about him also.
In the early
part of my life that I had skipped
when the war broke
out and
It was on Alva
Street
in
my finances
were gone, I talked
with
the church.
New Orleans,
not too far where
my home was and they investigated
the money
I had, and I had a little
money
left at this time and they let me place the two
older boys in the Lutheran
Home which
is a home only for the Lutheran
Church.
This is not an institution.
They have their own private
school on the ground,
and it is primarily
based for children
of one parent.
However,
they do take
orphans.
It was really
not designed
to be an orphan
home.
It was for children
of one parent
and you pay according
to your
circumstances,
and they investigated my salary
and after
I went to work,
I paid according
to my circumstances
for my two boys.
I took my two boys home with me every
weekend,
sir, and brought
them back
in time for Sunday
so they can go to church
with
the children
in the home.
They got a wonderful
education
because
the school
on the school
grounds
had
very few children
in them.
There
would
be maybe
two or three
children
to a particular
grade
so they
had wonderful
school.
Lee was too young.
They would
not take Lee into the
home until he was 3 years old.
So, I have hired
maids
and I have quit many
a job for this.
You have a
background
on my job, this accounts
for it.
Many
a position
and I have always
had title
and no money,
assistant
manager
or manager
in charge
of a department,
and I have had to quit that,
because
the maid wouldn’t
show up, and
you couldn’t
get a maid for love or money.
War had broken
out and the Negroes
in New Orleans
were going into factories
and so on and SO forth
so there
is many
a job I had to leave in order
to stay
home and mind Lee until
I could get help.
Then my sister
helped
with
Lee.
There
is one particular
instance,
1 let a
couple have my home, plus $15 a month
in order to care for Lee while
1 worked,
and this couple
after
about
2 month’s
time had neglected
Lee and so 1 had to
put them out of the house and there again
I had to quit a job, and take care of
Lee until
I could make arrangements
and my sister could help me with it.
So when Lee was 3 years old I was having
it very difficult
with
Lee, because
of the different
people
to take care of Lee, and the different
jobs that 1 had
to give up.
However,
I was never
in want
of work.
It was during
the war and I was
always
able to get work,
but I realized
if I continued
to quit jobs because
I
couldn’t
hold the jobs that
some day I wouldn’t
have
enough
jobs in New
Orleans
for me to hold one.
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I waited
patiently
for age 3
So, then at age 3 Lee was placed
in the home.
because
I wanted
naturallg
for the brothers
to he together.
It was hard
on
Lee also because
Lee was at a different
place
and his brothers
were
at a
different
place.
So at age 3 I placed
Lee in a Lutheran
home.
Of course,
you
hare
to be under
strict
investigation
financially
and
otherwise
to do this
hecacse
this is a church
plarement,
sir.
Then, I became
manager
of Princess
hosiery
shop on Caual
Street.
I opened
tbat shop and I was left hy myself
and in 6 daFs’ time
I hired
four
girls.
There was the first shop this man has had.
He now has, I think,
5-4 stores and
he always
remembers
me as on the road of starting
him to success, because
this
xoung
man didn’t
hare
much
money
at the time.
And this is where
I met
JIr. Ekdahl
and there
is \vhy I didn’t
want
to marry
right
away
because
the
children
were being taken
care of and I was manager
of the hosiery
shop.
So, now, I xvas sitting
pretty
in our American
slang
and I did not want
to
marry.
But he persisted.
He decidetl
he wanted
to marry
me and I decided
I went to the Lutheran
home and talked
to the, well, you don’t
to marry
him.
call him a manager,
the head of the home, and I was going to marry
1Ir. Ekdahl,
and I asked if I should have. if I could have Lee, that I didn’t
want the children,
John Edward,
and Robert
to miss their
schooling
and I told them that I would
wait until
the children
got out of school
to marry
Jlr. Ekdahl
hut
JIr. Ekdahl
traveled,
and, Set, he had a stroke
and JIr. Ekdahl
had offered,
if I would
come to Dallas,
he was heing transferred
to Dallas,
that he would
pay my room,
my living
quarters
and everything
if I would
cook and take care of him and
I told the home,
the Lutheran
home
about
this
arrangement,
so there
was
nothing
going to he immoral
about
it, sir, or I wouldn’t
have explained
to the
Lutheran
home and they let me have Lee under
those circumstances
because
they knew
that I was a good woman
and doing the best I could.
So, I got Lee, and when
we went to Dallas,
I then realized
I did not want
to marry
JIr. Ekdahl,
hut I had already
given
up my position
as manager
of
the hosiery
shop, and had taken
Lee out of school
so with
the money,
I told
you I had snme money,
and I had sold a piece of 1)ropert.v.
I bought
another
piece of property
for a very
small
down
payment
on Victor
Street
in Dallas,
Tel.,
and Jlr. Ekdahl
traveled.
Xow, Mr. Ekdahl
used to come on xveekentls
and stay at my home.
Of course,
in his I~erlrnnm
with my children.
just maybe not even every
weekend
because he
traveled,
and then I decided
I would
marry
Nr. Ekdahl.
I mean I decided
not to,
I mean, he was a persistent
one.
Then I married
Jlr. Ektlahl
and the home was sold and I traveled
with Mr.
Ekdahl
and the children
were put into military
school
with
the money
I sold
the home with.
I believe
I hare covered
rreryrthing.
I am not quite sure.
Are there any questions.
1Ir. Rankin.
that I haven’t
gotten?
Mr. Rasmx.
I think that is very helpful.
I would
like to ask you about
those pictures
that you offered
and then decidecl you didn’t
want
to give us.
If you would
get those out. I would
like to
identify
them so that there cannot
be any rllisunderstandillg
about just what they
are about.
Could you do that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
By the way. nrie of the reporters
when I came downstairs
said
“What
is all the commotion
about
those
pictures,
you hare,
PtIrs. Oswald?”
Where
do those leaks rome from?
That is the example.
They wanted
to know
about the pictures.
>Ir. Chief Justice.
this is 1~ at G months.
The CH.\IRMAS.
He was a good looking
hahs.
>Irs. Oswa~n.
This is Lee there at 2 years.
Woulcl-if
you would
like a copy
of the JIarina
pictures.
sir. I would he more than happy
to do that.
I think
the7 are in an enwlolw.
This is important,
Mr. Rankin.
This has
something
to do with Time 3Ingazinr
is n-hat I think
he did.
This is where
he
got. that from.
These were
copied for this session.
These are from
my other
boys to mother,
and .Jnhn Ed~vard
arid which
I wanted
to show we were a family
but as soon as the boys married-here
is another
thing,
lvhich
is true to human
nature.
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I am a widow
woman
with
no money
and I happened
not to have the type
daughter-in-laws
who wanted
a widow
woman
in case they have to support
me.
My children
make
very low salaries
and so I am not alone, we have thousands
and thousands
of women
like me.
It is hard to say the children
don’t want you.
But there
are many,
many
mothers
whose
sons have
married
because
it is
different
with a girl.
Now a girl will take care of the mother
but the boy’s mother
is usually
nothing
ant1 I am not going to be helped or supported.
I am going to take care of myself
beranse
that is the attitude
and that was
the attitude
when I was sick.
Lee Harvey
Oswald
was the only one who has helped
his mother
at any time
but I wanted
to show mothers
today
cared and everything
until
they married.
That was the type family
we were. sir.
And this was the picture,
Mr. Rankin,
of the three
children
which
is a happy
life and he wanted
to be in New Orleans.
Mr. RAKKIS.
Mrs. Oswald.
I am going to call your
attention
to Exhibit
258
which you just referred
to and said mayhe that is what you meant.
Rlrs. Osmar.~.
Yes, because I gave him this when he entered
the home.
Mr. Rah-KIK.
This Eshibit
258 refers
to the letter
you received
from
me as
general
counsel
for the Commission,
and then a letter
to the President,
and your
appeal to the President,
is that right?
Mrs. OSWALD.
That is correct.
Mr.
RAKKIX.
And this
is a copy you released
for the press conference
in
Dallas.
That is Exhibit
258.
I offer Exhibit
258.
The CH~IR~~A~.
It may be admitted.
Mr. RASKIN.
If you will permit
me, I will ask the court reporter
to identify
these pictures
and I don’t intend
to offer them but then I will ask you each one
by number
so we can make
it clear, and then return
them to you, so you can
tell us what they are about, is that all right with you?
hlrs. OSWALD.
Yes, that is just fine, thank
you.
hlr. RANKIN.
Now,
Mrs.
Oswald,
I will hand you Exhibits
259 through
269,
both inclusive,
and ask you to take them starting
with Exhibit
259 and referring
to the eshibit
in each case, tell the Commission
what the picture
is about.
Mrs. OSWALD.
259 is of the three children,
John Edward,
Robert,
and Lee and
the three
are smiling.
In fact this pirture
was in a magazine
because
of the
It is hard to get three pictures
alike.
three good poses.
Mr. RASKIS.
About how old are the children
in that picture?
There
is
hlrs. OSWALD.
I know
Lee was approximately
going on 6 years
old.
5 years
difference
in Robert
so Robert
would
be 11, that is correct
and John
Edward
would be 13. That is when they went to military
school.
This is a picture
of Lee at age 6 months.
hlr. RANKIN.
You are talking
about Exhibit
260?
hlrs. OSWALD.
260, yes, sir.
This is a picture
of Lee at the Bronx
Zoo, Exhihit
261 at age 13.
Mr. RANKIN.
That is the Bronx
Zoo in New York?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes,
sir.
hlr. RANKLY.
That is the Bronx
Zoo in New York
that you told us about.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
262 is a picture
of Lee in Atsugi,
Japan
in 1958 showing
his strength.
Mr. RAKKIN.
That shows him in hlarine
uniform
also, does it?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
In his Marine
uniform
showing
his muscles
to his mother.
And this is a picture,
Exhibit
263 taken
in Corregidor
1957 in the wilderness.
Mr. RA~KIN.
He is still in the Marines
there?
hfrs. OSWALD.
Oh, yes, he is in fatigues,
there.
This is a picture
taken August
19, 264 taken in California
coming
home on leave from Japan.
Mr. RANKIN.
264 he is still in the Marines?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, he is still in the Marines
August
19. This is a picture
of
Lee taken
in Minsk,
Russia
June lst, 1961, Minsk,
USSR,
Exhibit
267.
There is a picture
of hlarguerite
Oswald,
the mother
taken
in New Orleans.
hlr. RAXKIR..
What
is the number?
Mrs. OSWALD.
265.
hlr. RANKIPI‘.
Thank
you.
That is your
own picture?
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Mrs.
OSRTALD. Yes, sir.
This is a JIother’s
Day card sent to me from
Santa Ana, California
on May 5.
1!150 from
Lee.
JIr, RASKIS.
That is Exhibit
%6?
~1~~. Osw~r,n,
end this is Exhibit
233 which
is a Christmas
card I had sent
Lee on his first Christmas
a\vay from homehe
joined
in October-that
Lee had
in his sea bag he left with me.
kel)t all these years in his sea bag, this was found
This is a book of Christmas
carols
Eshibit
269 that was also found
in Lee’s
sea bag.
2,jO to 269 both
inclusive,
are those all of the
Mr. Rasm?;.
Sow,
Exhibits
this nioining?
pictures
that you were offer& n the Commission
31~~. ()s,~\.-\LI).
J have many
more pictures,
I would
be halmy
to show you but
these are the pictures
that your
Mr. Jenner
said he would
like to have for the
Commission.
JIr. R~snr~.
And that you were referring
to when you offered
them to the
Commission?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
BIr. RANIiIN.
Thank
you very much and we would
like to retUrU
them t0 you
at this time.
The CIUIRMAN.
We will return
them to you, Mrs. Oswald.
Mr. RAKKIX.
That is all I have, Mr. Chairman.
The CHAIRJIAN.
Well I think
that will be all then.
Thank
J’OU Mrs.
Oswald
and if you become
too tired
with
your
testimony,
we know
it has been a long
and arduous
task for you, but we appreciate
your presence.
Now,
Mr.
Doyle.
Mrs. Oswald,
do you care to make
Mr. DOYLE. Sorry
for the interruption,
sir.
any comment
to the Commission
about the tape recording,
the transcript
of the
tape recording
of Mrs. Marguerite
Oswald
furnished
to you by the Commission
this morning?
Do you care to make any comment
about that?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Should
I go all the way and make
the comment?
Mr. DOYI.E. You make
any comment
you desire
on that
paper.
I ask you
whether
or not you have any comment
to make concerning
that paper
that you
sent, that you were given?
Nrs. OSWALD.
I am concerned
about
one thing,
Mr. Doyle,
if I may just step
over there
and ask you a question.
The CHAIRMAN.
You may step out in the hall and talk to Mr. Doyle.
Mrs.
OSWALJA
Chief
Justice
Warren
and hlr. Rankin,
I have read this and
it has upset me very, very much, that is what I was upset about.
I have stated
before
in my testimony
that at the end of the Six Flags
I insisted
upon going
home and getting
my important
papers
and I was ignored.
I wanted
to testify.
They put Robert
on tape many
a time and Marina
continuously
and I didn’t
have an interview.
I have stated
this previously,
if you
remember,
and then finally
a Mr. Howard
put me on tape for about
5 or 10
minutes
only, sir, and I had started
with
the defection
because
I was under
the impression
that we missed
a bet when
we didn’t
find out how Lee got to
Russia
and as far as I know,
no reporter
has been able to find out what ship he
left on, and then Robert
left the bedroom
because
he had the news that we
could
not get a minister,
if you recall,
and cried,
and I said to Mr. Howard
I have stated
“Now
all that I have left me because
I see my son crying
bitterly.”
these facts before,
a very
short
interview.
This interview
is supposed
to have been by Mr. Howard,
sir.
The same Mr.
Mike
Howard
that I have previously
identified
before
on many
occasions,
and
I swear
before
this Committee
that now my life is more in danger
which
I have
said before,
because
I did not give this testimony.
This is the testimony
that
has been gathered
by known
facts because
I have been a public
figure.
I have had three
press conferences,
I have written
for magazines
and newspapers.
I have
not kept
quiet,
sir, as you know,
so these things
have
been
accumulated.
I was not questioned
and answered,
sir.
I have stated
it before
This is the same man who was sent to me in Fort
Worth,
and I state it now.
Tex. that I have complained
that
I did not get protection,
if you will
recall.
This is the very
same man, sir.
This is the same man that I have told you
that
gave my daughter-in-law
a red-carpet
treatment
if you will
recall
along
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with the other one I identified in the picture.
This is the man I have been
sitting here complaining
about. Here is my evidence. I am ready to have
a heart attack.
I was sick, sir, when I read it because I realize now how my
life is in danger and I want to say this: Many people know about this, many
people, sir, Mr. Jack Langdon of the Morning Times, Mr. Blair Justice of the
Star Telegram and I immediately
called Mr. Blair Justice of the Star Telegram when this man knocked on my door last week to protect me, and told
Blair Justice that this was the man, there was an article written in the Star
Telegram, not printed but about pointed every lie at the Six Flags I made it
plain that the other one if he had a gun would have shot me in my prior testimony, Mr. Rankin you remember that, so I told Mr. Justice, I said “Justice
I am scared to death. This is the same man that I am suspicious of that they
have now sent to guard me,” and as you know, sir, I was not protected.
I was not protected while in Fort Worth.
I have testified to that, if you
will recall. This is the man, and I did not give this testimony, sir.
I have repeatedly stated to newspapermen
and to everybody publicly that I
have never been questioned.
The only thing I could figure why I was never
questioned is because Lee was an agent, and I have stated that fact. Why
they left me alone, because I have never been questioned.
Mr. Tom Whalen who is an announcer for one of the television stations in
Fort Worth he kept calling Lee the assassin of President Kennedy, and I
called Mr. Whalen and I said to Mr. Whalen “You don’t know that Lee
assassinated President Kennedy.
I object to that.”
I said “I can’t tell you what to do, sir, but I would like you to say the
accused assassin because this is what he is” and he apologized and we talked
a little while and I said no sir, I told him I was not-1 had never been interviewed. He says “I can’t believe that, Mrs. Oswald.”
I said “Believe it or
not I have never been interviewed,”
which I made a statement upon arriving
in Washington
that I have never had a complete tape recording or question
and answer.
I went to the courthouse, and gave my information
to the FBI men as I
stated previously, which took a few minutes.
I never did see those men after that. They weren’t investigated and at the
Six Flags I repeatedly wanted to go home and get my papers and give the
documents that I have here, as I stated, and I was not questioned, sir at Six
Flags.
I was questioned for about 5 or 10 minutes and I stopped this way. All
of my thoughts have gone from me because I see my son crying.
I have
previously stated that.
Mr. RANKIN. Mrs. Oswald, in light of your saying that you didn’t give this
interview evidenced by this document, a copy of which we gave to you which
purports to have been recorded on November 25, 1963, by Mr. Howard, I would
like to have that identified by the reporter and then give you another copy
that you can compare, and I would like to ask you just a few questions about it,
Mrs. OSWALD. Fine.
Mr. RANKIN. Mrs. Oswald, I hand you back the 28-page reported interview
that I just referred to that has just been marked Exhibit 2’70 and ask you if
that is the document that you were referring to in your testimony?
Mrs. Oswam Yes, sir ; this is the document I am referring to.
Mr. RANKIN. That you just said you did not give that interview?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is correct. And I will finish something, too, Mr. Mark R.
Lane called and I told Mr. Mark Lane about the Secret Service man. He knows
about this, many know about this, I have witnesses by this.
Mr. RANKIN. What do you mean by this?
Mrs. OSWALD. About this man, Mr. Howard.
Mr. RANKIN. I see. But not that you said that you did not give this
interview.
Mrs. OSWALD. Pardon?
Mr. RANKIN. When you say this, you didn’t mean that they know that you
did not give this interview?
Mrs. OSWALD. No. They knew that I didn’t testify, I am sorry. But Mr.
Mark Lane called me the morning that I was to-the
day I was supposed to
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leave
Fort
Worth
to come to Washington,
sir, and I said to Mr. Mark
Lane,
“I am not going
in the car with
Mr. Mike
Howard,”
and there
was another
Mr. Howard
by the way who came there
that day.
I don’t
know
whether
he
was his brother
or not, we will have to find out, sir, the day I was going
to
leave
for Washington,
and I said,
“Lane,
I am scared
to death.”
He says
“Don’t
worry,
I will
call
Mr.
Walden,
who
is the Star
Telegram
reporter
and ask him to accompany
you,”
and Mr.
Mark
Lane
called
Mr. Walden
of
the Star Telegram
and asked
him to accompany
me and Mr. Walden
did accompany
me with
these two Secret
Service
men to the airport
and when
Mr.
Walden
entered
my home I told him I am so glad you are here because
I didn’t
want to go with this agent by myself.
And this is the same agent now-Chief
Justice
are you interested
enough
for
me to tell you a little
more?
The CHAIRMAN.
About
this?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
The CHAIRMAN.
Tell what
you wish about it.
Mrs. OBWALD.
We are going to go back now a little
bit and then you will see
I will make
it as short
as possible
the pattern.
At the end of the Six Flags;
and when everything
was Mama
and we were going to live together
and I told
you they took her from me and I didn’t
see her, then Marina’s
testimony
started
to change,
sir.
Marina’s
testimony
was not this testimony
the first 3 days.
I have testified,
and she has testified
differently
than me.
I don’t know
of
all of her testimony
but the first 3 days, this was not her husband’s
rifle, at the
police station
and she admitted
but it wasn’t
her husband’s
rifle.
She was going
to live with
her Mama
and everything
was fine and then when
I told you the
way they did, then Marina
turned
against
her Mama,
you no have work,
and
from
that time Marina
has been changed
to a different
personality,
let’s admit
it, sir, Marina
has been changing
to a different
personality.
I am not saying
Her statements,
her way of life, she smokes,
as I said today.
This is a Russian
girl, I know
she lived
it now, she stopped
nursing
her baby.
with
me 1 month,
how untouched
of worldly
things
she was, and I mentioned
before
there
was a lot of rumors
that
I didn’t
feel like I wanted
to go into
but that I couldn’t
overlook.
Sir, if you would
know
the rumors,
then you would
put two and two together
what I have been trying
to say.
This man, along with the other
one that I have
identified,
are definitely
in this pattern,
and Marina
Oswald,
yes, Marina
Oswald
has changed
completely.
She made a statement
on television
now she is happy
that she has ever been
and people have written,
her husband
is only gone 2 months.
Mr. RAKIZIPI.
Mrs. Oswald,
this Exhibit
270, you understand,
is a transcription,
that is the writing
out of what was on the tape, you understand
that?
Mrs. OSWALD.
But I was never taped, sir.
Mr. RANKIN.
We have asked, Mr. Chairman,
that the tape be sent over so that
it can be heard,
if you wish.
The CHAIKMAN.
Now, you mean.
Mr. RASKIN.
Yes. It is on its way over.
The CHAIR~IAN.
Oh, yes.
Mrs. OS\YALD.
I have stated
previously,
if I was taped it was during
a conversation going on that they taped me. I have never
sat down and been taped,
sir.
I don’t think
I am out of my mind, I wonder
why.
The CHAIRX~N.
May I see this.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Mr. Max
Phillips,
who is a Secret
Service
agent
brought
a
dictaphone
into my home, on Thomas
Place,
when I left Six Flags,
and I saw
it connected
and Mr. .Jim Cox of the Star Telegram
ran prove
that
I disconnected
it. When I was telling
Mr. Jim Cox my story
about putting
my children
into a Lutheran
home and I thought
it was a personal
story
that had nothing
to do with this particular
case I disconnected
the tape recorder.
Mr. Max
Phillips
brought
a tape recorder
into my home and as you know
I
do a lot of talking.
And I never did sit down.
Mr. R~NKIX.
This was a tape recording
at the Six Flags.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
No, sir.
Mr. RANKIN.
It purports
to be. You understand
that?
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Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, I understand
that thoroughly.
I would
like to produce
some other
evidence
that I have also to this CommisI have, as hlr. Boyle
knows,
a tape recorder
with a few recordings
on it,
sion.
and there
are several,
two,
I believe.
hlr.
Sorrels’
recordings
on that.
I
found
it necessary,
because
my mail was being opened,
my mail, I have reported
to the Postal
Inspections,
I have stated
in the beginning
that all of my rights
were taken
away
from
me, and, sir, believe
me they were,
and when
I was a
lone woman
I would
say something
I was supposed
to be out of my mind
and
didn’t
know what
I was talking
about I started
to decide I needed some evidence
too and hIr. Sorrels
kept pushing
me off about seeing my daughter-in-law,
I have
him on tape, and I have Mr. Thorne
on tape about
my mail
being opened.
I
have some other evidence.
Mr. RANKIN.
Have you ever transcribed
that?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
No sir.
Mr. RANKIN.
Would
you transcribe
that and send us copies of it?
hirs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
That is a very long document.
I was never questioned
and answered.
The CHAIFNAK.
It would
hardly
seem possible,
Mrs. Oswald,
that unless this
is a complete
fabrication
that anyone
could
have given
these answers
but you,
it is-so
many of these questions
and answers
are exactly
what you have told us.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Exactly
what
I have told you, sir, I have
been in the news
continuously,
I have made the same statements
over and over in magazines
and
newspapers
and press conferences,
yes, sir, that is not news to anybody.
And as a matter
of fact, I was taped,
oh, this might
be-a point,
I was taped
at my first press conference
which
was at the Fort
Worth
P&s
Club which
I
talked
approximately
2 hours,
and there
was a tape recorder
there.
I talked
over 2 hours at that press conference.
hfr. RAITKIN.
This is question
and answer?
For instance,
and I am looking
at page 18, there
are different
questions
and
answers.
Mrs. OSWALD.
That
is a condensed
version
of my whole
testimony,
as I say,
because I have been in the public
eye and I have all of these things
public.
These things
have been made public.
hIr. RANKIN.
This purports
to be following
the tape recording
as to your
son Robert,
you remember
his giving
a tape recording
interview?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes, Robert
gave a tape recording,
I told you, and so did
Marina
and I was not asked to be tape recorded.
I myself
asked
to give
testimony
and I did give
about
5- or l&minutes
testimony
that I say again that I ended up with now all my thoughts
are gone, I
see my son crying,
a very short, and if I remember
correctly,
I started
with the
defection.
I do know
because
I said “Robert
doesn’t
know
anything
about
my
trip
to Washington.
He wasn’t
interested
and maybe
he should
listen
to my
testimony.”
And I got not far from
it when Robert
cried and that ended that
testimony.
The CHAIRMAN.
Mrs. Oswald,
while
we are waiting,
you may relax.
We will
take a little
recess, if you want to refresh
yourself,
you may step out.
That is
perfectly
all right.
hfrs. OSW~D.
One thing,
of course
I am not supposed
to tell you what to do,
I know
and I don’t mean to, Chief
Justice,
but since this man was reassigned
to guard
me in Fort
Worth
I would
like to know
if he was free or if he was
taken
off another
assignment
to come to Fort
Worth
to guard
me for this trip?
Because
it is the same man, understand?
Mr. RANKIN.
hirs. Oswald,
I think
in regard
to that
I had better
state on
the record
we had nothing
to do, that is the Commission
or myself,
about
the
We just asked the Secret Service
to handle
it
selection
of any of the personnel.
and so we don’t at this time know
what
the answer
is to your question.
Mrs. OSWALD.
Thank
you.
(Short
recess.)
The CHAIRMAN.
All right,
Mr. Rankin,
you may continue.
hlr. RANKIX.
hfr. Chairman,
we have
this transcript
at this time
that we
are ready
to play
now and it starts
out with
Robert
Oswald’s
testimony
or
answers
and questions
like the transcription,
written
transcription
states
at
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the head of it, and I think
it might
be helpful
if we just start
with
that and
we can move on if you wish to with the other.
The CHAIRMAN.
All right.
(Playing
of tape recording.)
Mr. R~KKIN.
311~
Oswald,
this is about
3 pages out of around
hetffeen
13
and 14 of your
son’s transcription.
Do ;rou recognize
your son’s voice?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, I have to listen
really,
it is a recorder,
I am sure, but I
have to, you know,
listen,
that story
is right.
There
are two discrepancies
so
far as dates.
>Ir. R~KKIK.
But you do recognize
it?
It sounds like him?
Mrs. Oswva~~.
Yes, it sounds like him.
It is the recorder.
Mr. RANKIN.
Is it all right
for us to pass down to yours
at this time?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, and I want the time on it.
Mr. RAKKIR’.
Yes.
Mrs.
Oswa~n.
That
would
be how
many
pages?
About
the 2 months
he
made an error,
it is June 13 and they mere in my home with
me by July 14.
(Transcription
played.)
Mr. RANKIN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
do you have any problem
about
that being
your
voice on the tape?
Mrs. 0swar.o.
No, sir, but I think
probably
the rest of it is my voice.
I had
a news conference
at the Fort
Worth
Press Club at Fort
Worth,
Tex., that I
was on tape for 2 hours.
Now, here is what-this
is probably
a little
over 10 minutes
to hear “Pardon
me, you will
hare to excuse
me.”
And there
was a lot of break
there.
That
is exactly
10 minutes.
I have testified
that at the Inn of Six Flags I talked
for
about 10 minutes
and then I stopped
because
my son was crying,
and I still say
I testified
for 10 minutes
approximately
at the Inn of Six Flags.
I had a press conference
at the Fort
Worth
Press Club, that can he verified
that
I talked
for over 2 hours
that
I was on tape.
I was sitting
on a desk
with
many,
many
reporters
because
this was when
it just happened,
and we
had a lot of reporters,
and in the hack of me was a man, and everything
I said
was on this tape, and it was over 2 hours
that I talked
at this press club.
Mr. RANKIN.
Did you say the things that you say here?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes.
;\Ir. RANKIN.
In answer
to these questions?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Tes, and all through
here is my story, yes, sir.
Mr. RANKIN.
At the press club?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, sir.
I talked
for 2 hours.
Mr. RANKIN.
And you didn’t
say it to this agent?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I said, and I am going
to continue
to say this, that
I had
apl~roxin~atelg
10 minutes
interview
at the Inn of Six Flags,
and then
the
telephone
rang and Robert
came out and started
crking,
and I said I see my
son crying
so now all my thoughts
have left me and I was not interviewed
any
further
at the Inn of Six Flags, sir.
Mr. RAKKIN.
On this tape you heard a little child talking,
didn’t you?
Mrs. OSWALD.
Yes, that is right.
Mr. RAKKIN.
Sow,
was there a little child like that at thisMrs. OSWALD.
Yes, *June was at the Inn of the Sis Flags and if I am as smart
as they are and if they are as smart
as I am, there could be a little
child crying
all during
the rest of the testimony.
Mr. RASKIS.
I see, hut there wasn’t
a little
child at the place where
you gave
your press conference?
Mrs. OSWALD.
R’n. but I am not familiar
with-hut
couldn’t
a tape he added
;Ind spliced
ant1 cnnltln’t
n child roire
be put in?
I am just saying.
because
I
have said before
and I am myin g non- I was taped for ahnnt
10 minutes,
just
where
this business
came in ~1s ex:lc+lg
10 minutes.
“Pardon
me.” now I spoke
for over two and :I half hours at the Fort Worth
Press Club and was taped there.
What they <*all do with that t:lpr, I don’t know.
Mr. RAXKIS.
Who asked
you the questions
when
you
were answering
them
at the Fort
1Vorth
Press (‘lub:’
Mrs. Os\v.\r.o.
Now. it n-as not in this sequence.
anslver
and questions.
So, I
am saying,
I do not know how they can get my voice and do the tape and answer-
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ing questions for the rest, but gentlemen, I am not out of my mind and I have
said this over and over publicly, that I have never been interviewed,
answer
and question, but for about 10 minutes at the Inn of the Six Flags.
Mr. RANKIN. hlr. Chairman, then I would like t,o go down about 5 or 6 minutes
more maybe and see what it sounds like and the background if we piay for just
a few minutes.
The CHAIIDXAN. All right.
Mr. RANKIN. Would you drop down for another 5 minutes?
Skip about 5
minutes, please.
Mrs. OSWALD. After you start may I say something else?
Mr. RANKIN. Yes.
Mrs. OSWALD. All of this here I have said and also said in my home and I have
testified that there was a tape recorder in my home brought in by Mr. Max
Phillips, hlr. Rankin.
Why can’t-1 don’t know anything about tape but it can be
spliced and edited and so forth, that much I know because when I have talked
for reporters, they don’t use everything I say. They splice.
Mr. RANKIN. But you recognize, Mrs. Oswald, it would be quite a job to
splice in each one of those questions.
Mrs. OSWALD. Well, the assassination of the President of the United States
and a scapegoat for it would be quite a job, it would be worth while, yes, sir, I
realize that.
Mr. RANKIN. Let’s try a little more.
(Transcription
played. )
Mr. RANKIN. Do you want to say anything more about this?
Mrs. OSWALD. Yes, I do. I haven’t gone through all of this. I have made
the statement over and over that my conversation was stopped. It was approximately a lo-minute conversation and it was stopped with the remark “I see my
son crying.
All my thoughts have left me.”
Is that remark in this any place?
Mr. RANKIN. I don’t. recall that it is.
Mrs. OSWALD. Well, we will have to recall, because this, I have stated and
was said and that is when I stopped the conversation at the Inn of the Six Flags.
Robert came out crying because he couldn’t get a minister and I said. “I see
my son crying, now all my thoughts have left me,” and the interview stopped at
the Inn of Six Flags which I have testifled was approximately
10 minutes.
Now, sir, there was a microphone in my home. This is not news to anybody.
I have said this over and over and over. The ordinary layman by now knows
my whole story, Chief Justice Warren.
There was Mr. Max Phillips who had a
microphone in my home. I testified on tape for over 2 hours at-talked
at the
Fort Worth Club, which would be, it is the same story over and over, I have told
you all the same story that you already have here.
The CHAIR&IAN. Yes, but it wasn’t the same man interrogating
you at this
place as it was at this hotel, was it?
hlrs. OSWALD. About now-1
don’t know if this is the same man on the whole
tape because I haven’t listened to it. No, no one interrogated
me at the Fort
Worth Press Club, sir. I talked, there was an open press.
The CHAIRMAN. But it is the same voice we are hearing now asking you
questions as at the beginning of this tape, isn’t it?
Mrs. OSWALD. That is correct. I have just stated, since this is a very big
operation, that this could be edited and this man’s voice put on there. This I
know, because the radio stations called me and they edited what I do. Isn’t this
possible, that this could be edited, and that this man asked the questions and
then my voice be put in. It would ‘be a big job but I am asking isn’t that possible?
I swear that I have never had answers and questions of this sort, gentlemen.
The CHAIRJ~AN. Shall we turn over about 10 minutes more and see if the
same voices are in it there?
(Transcription
played.)
Mrs. OSWALD. I am not sure but I think it was possible it was an editor
that he put me on there.
(Transcription
played.)
The CHAIRMAN. Well, Mrs. Oswald, those are the same voices.
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Mrs.
OSWAI.D.
That
is Mr.
Mike
Howard’s
voice,
yes,
sir,
I recognize
his
voice,
yes, sir.
The
CHA~RN.~N.
And
that
is your
voice?
Mrs.
OS~A~.D.
That
is my voice.
The
CIIAIR~IAN.
Yes.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
But
I am not gning
to vary
from
my story.
The
CH.UR~I~X.
Yes, all right.
Mrs.
OS~AI.D.
That
is an interview
just
10 minutes
at the
Inn
of Six
Flags
and
that
was
the
only
time
when
going
to the
courthouse
and
asked
for
the
FBI
of Lee
getting
the
money
to come
home
from
the
State
Department
and
Congressman
Wright
knew
about
it and
they
left
and
they
didn’t
even
come
back
and talk
to me, sir, yes, sir.
Mr.
RANKIN.
Play
just
the last
part.
JIrs.

OSWALD.

The

last

25

minutes.

Mr.
RAR’KIS.
These
last
remarks
that
we listened
(Transcription
played.)
The
CHAIRMAN.
Those
are
the
same
two
voices,
voice.
&irs.
OSWALD.
Yes,
I say those
are the
two
same
voice,
yes. sir.
Mr.
RANKIR’.
That
is on page
21 of the
transcript.
think
there
is any need
for any more?

to

were

on

Howard’s
voices,

voice
Mr.

Mr.

page

Mike

Chairman,

13.
and

your

Howard’s
do

you

The CHAIRMAN.
I dnn’t
see any need for going
any further
with
it.
Mrs.
Oswald
says
she didn’t
have
this
interview,
,these
questions
were
not
asked
of her and
these
answers
given
but she does
identify
the voices
as being
hers
and
all we have
is her word,
and
this
tape,
and
the
transcription
at the
So for the moment,
I suppose
we will
just
have
to leave
it where
pre,sent
time.
it is.
I don’t
see any other
answer
to it.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
All
right.
Mr.
RANKIN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
I have
shown
you
during
a recess
what
has been
marked
as Exhibit
271, and you have
examined
the handwriting
of that
exhibit.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Yes.
Mr.
RANKIN.
And
the
various
letters
there.
Can
you tell
us whether
or not
those
handwritings
on those
various
letters
are those
of your
son,
Lee Harvey
Oswald?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
It looks
like
his handwriting,
I would
say so.
I am not handwriting
expert.
It looks
very
much
like his writing.
Mr. RANKIN.
Thank
you.
We offer
in evidence
Exhibit
271.
The CHAIRMAN.
It will
be admitted.
(The
document
was
received
in evidence
as Commission
Exhibit
No. 271.)
Mr. RANKIN.
We understand’,
Mr. Doyle,
that
you have
examined
the original
documents
of Exhibits
244 through
257, and compared
them
with
the photostatic
copies
that
have
been
marked.
Mr. DOYLE.
I have.
Mr.
RANKIN.
And
stipulate
for the record
that
the
photostats
are correct,
of
the originals,
is that
agreeable?
Mr. DOYLE.
I do.
Mr. RANKIN.
Thank
you.
Mr.
Chairman,
I have
nothing
further
unless
Mrs.
Oswald
has something
or
Mr. Doyle
cares
to interrogate
Mrs.
Oswald
about
anything.
The
CIIAIRMAN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
do you
have
anything
more
you
want
to say?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
No, I don’t
have
anything
more.
Do you
have
any
questions,
Mr. Doyle?
The CHATRMAN.
Mr. Doyle,
do you have
anything
to say?
Mr. DOYLE.
I have
no further
questions,
no.
The CHAIRMAN.
Well,
thank
you very
much,
Mrs.
Oswald,
for appearing
voluntarily
before
the Commission
and giving
your
testimony,
and Mr. Doyle,
I want
to express
the
appreciation
of the
Commission
for
the
help
you
have
been
to
Mrs.
Oswald
and
to the Commission
in representing
her on this
occasion.
We
know
that
it disrupted
your
week
very
badly.
We know
that
you responded
to

this
call
for
public
service
on a moment’s
notice,
and
we appreciate
it all the
more
because
of that.
My own
personal
thanks
to you in addition
to those
of the Commission.
Mr.
DOYLE.
Thank
you,
Your
Honor.
I assume
that
my designation
was for
the
purpose
of the hearing
and
with
the conclusion
that
will
have
finished
my
job.
The CHAIR~~AN.
Thank
you.
Unless
Mrs.
Oswald
should
like
to ask you some
questions
abou$t
the matter
at the conclusion
of the testimony,
I think
that
will
be all.
Mr.
DoYLE.
Very
well.
The CHAIRMAN.
Thank
you both.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
You
and I are through
as attorney
and client?
Mr. DOYLE.
Yes.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
This
will
not be pursued
any further?
Mr. DOYLE.
Unless
you have
some questions,
thank
you.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Gentlemen,
you
are making
a very
big mistake.
I thank
you
very
much
for inviting
me here.
The CHAIRMAN.
I don’t
understand
you.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
I think
you
are making
a very
big mistake
not
pursuing
this
further
because
I have
told
important
people
about
this
particular
incident
and
I say it is correct
and I hope
you will
continue
while
I am gone not just
to ignore
what
I have
said.
The
CHAIRMAN.
Mrs.
Oswald,
you
misjudge
the
Commission
when
you
say
we will
not pursue
it furt,her.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Fine,
I don’t
know,
I am asking.
The CHAIRMAN.
You may be sure we will
pursue
it further.
Mrs.
OSWALD.
Thank
you,
and
I have
more
people
that
I could
call.
I have
told
Mr. Doyle
the people.
Would
you
like
me to name
the people
on the
record
for you?
Mr.
Lane,
I
called
Mr.
Lane-The CHAIRMAN.
To what
purpose
are you naming
these
people?
Mrs.
OSWALD.
To the purpose
that
Mr. Mike
Howard
who
came
to Fort
Worth
last
week
to protect
me, I called
these
people
and
told
them
how
concerned
I
was that
he was the one.
The CHAIRMAN.
I think
you have
told
us what
you told
them,
so that
we have
it here
in the record
now.
We are adjourned.
(Whereupon,
at 5 :15 p.m., the President’s
Commission
recessed.)

Thursday,
TESTIMONY

OF

ROBERT

February

20, 1964

EDWARD

LEE

OSWALD

The
President’s
Commission
met
at 9:30
a.m.,
on February
W, 1964,
at 200
Maryland
Avenue
NE.,
Washington,
D.C.
Present
were
Chief
Justice
Earl
Warren,
Chairman;
Senator
John
Cooper,
Representative
Hale
Boggs,
Representative
Gerald
R. Ford,
and Allen
W. Dulles,
members.
Also
present
were
J. Lee
Rankin,
general
counsel,
. Albert
E. Jenner,
Jr.,
assistant
counsel;
Wesley
J. Liebeler,
assistant
counsel;
William
McKenzie,
attorney
for Robert
Edward
Lee Oswald
and Leon
Jaworski,
special
counsel
to the
attorney
general
of Texas.
The CHAIRMAN.
I will
make
Oswald,
so you
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a
will

Gentlemen,
the Commission
will
brief
statement
for
the
benefit
know
just
what
this
is about.

be in order.
of Mr.
McKenzie

and

Mr.

